Table of Contents

Highlights in 2006–2007	1
Graduate Award Winners 2006–2007	3
MASTERS PROGRAM 2006-2007	4
Graduating Masters Students' Theses & Projects 2006–2007 Academic Year	5
PhD Program	9
List of Graduating PhD Students' Theses	9
Newsbytes: Newsletter of the SCARP Community	10
Centre for Human Settlements	11
Appendix A: Courses Offered 2006–2007	21
Appendix B: Master's Internships	23
Appendix C: Teaching Activities	1
Appendix D: Faculty Publications	6
Appendix F: Faculty-University Services	31
Appendix G: Faculty Research Grants	36
Appendix H: Honourary and Adjunct Appointments	41
Appendix I: Distinctions, Honours and Awards	44

Highlights in 2006–2007

UBC's School of Community and Regional Planning (SCARP) is one of Canada's largest and oldest graduate planning programs, with a 55-year heritage in education, capacity building, research, and service. The school is focused on participatory planning for environmental, social, and economic sustainability. SCARP has the equivalent of 15 faculty and a masters and doctoral teaching program with over 150 students registered in degree programs each year. SCARP is also home to the Centre for Human Settlements, which leads major collaborative capacity building and research programs focused on community-based planning for poverty reduction in Brazil, Vietnam, and other Asian countries. It also has a suite of "sustainability collaboratories", research laboratories focusing on information and communication technologies, transportation, urban design, and disaster preparedness planning.

Highlights

The School made prominent contributions to the World Urban Forum (WUF), World Planning Congress, and associated events held in Vancouver in June 2006. SCARP students organised the highly successful international student conference, Planners for Tomorrow (P4T), which began as a web based, year-long dialogue among students from planning schools around the world, and culminated in a three-day Forum in Vancouver which created recommendations on the knowledge, skills and attitudes critical for the sustainability planner of tomorrow. See http://www.plannersfortomorrow.ca for these recommendations.

Faculty and students organized sessions and presented papers and videos for the World Planners Congress and World Urban Forum as well as several other associated conferences including the national meetings for architects and landscape architects.

Professor John Friedmann was honoured by being chosen as the first UN Habitat Lecture award winner, and delivered his Lecture at WUF. Professor Leonie Sandercock delivered the annual UBC/Laurier Lecture on Multiculturalism, which was broadcast on CBC Radio.

Professor William Rees was elected to the Royal Society of Canada.

Leonie Sandercock was awarded first prize in the BMW Group Award for Intercultural Learning, for her theoretical work on cosmopolitan urbanism and her practical collaboration with the Collingwood Neighbourhood House in Vancouver. Her documentary (jointly with Dr. Giovanni Attili) about the integration of immigrants in Vancouver through the Neighbourhood House, received Special mention at the International Federation of Housing and Planning film competition in Geneva in Sept 2006.

Larry Beasley, OC, who retired as CO-Director of Planning in the City of Vancouver, joined SCARP for a five year appointment as Distinguished Practice Professor.

Dr. Margo Fryer, Director of UBC's Learning Exchange, located in Vancouver's Downtown Eastside, was appointed as a faculty member of SCARP. Dr. Fryer leads UBC's Community Service Learning Initiative, which is funded by a grant from the McConnell Foundation. Dr. Fryer received the Community Service Award from the Province of British Columbia (Katie please check the description of this award on margo's CV).

Dr. Michael Larice, the School's leader of our Urban Design area of concentration, was appointed to a position at the University of Pennsylvania. He has been replaced by Dr. Maged Senbel, who has been teaching for the past three years in the College of Architecture and Planning at the University of Utah. Dr. Senbel has Masters degrees in both Architecture and Planning, and is a PhD graduate from our own PhD program.

Tony Dorcey stepped down as Director of SCARP after a highly successful seven year term, and was replaced by Leonie Sandercock on 1st July 2006.

Over the past year, 100 Master's and 16 Doctoral students were enrolled in UBC's program in Community and Regional Planning (SCARP). During this period 42 master's and 2 doctoral students graduated from the program.

Vision

At the School's Retreat in May 2007, SCARP's Mission Statement and goals were reaffirmed. In addition, we decided to rejuvenate the Centre for Human Settlements with a new mission, focussing on research and engagement addressing an urban world in sustainability crisis. Professor Bill Rees will chair a newly elected management committee to develop research ideas through CHS.

Graduate Award Winners 2006–2007

Samara Brock

Canadian Institute of Planners (CIP) Award for Academic Excellence including a book prize and certificate bearing the CIP seal. The CIP award is granted to the student member who achieves the highest academic standing over the length of the program.

Mark Reismeyer

Real Estate Foundation award in Community & Regional Planning. A \$1,000 award is offered by the Real Estate Foundation to graduate student in SCARP who exhibits excellence in academic, professional and community activities in community planning and/or real property development.

Samara Brock

H. Peter Oberlander \$1,200 Prize and Medal. The award honours H. Peter Oberlander, the founding Director of the School of Community & Regional Planning and subsequently the founding Director of the Centre for Human Settlements.

Daniel Freeman

American Institute of Planners prize including a \$1,200 prize from SCARP. The American Institute of Certified Planners Prize is awarded to the most outstanding graduating student in Community & Regional Planning.

Colleen Brown

The Emergency Preparedness Conference award for \$3650 is offered to graduate students concentrating in Emergency Planning. Recipients will be invited to the annual Emergency Preparedness Conference and may be encouraged to present their work at a subsequent meeting. The award is made on the nomination of a Selection Committee, in consultation with the Faculty of Graduate Studies.

Leslie Shieh & Lisi Feng

Brahm Wiesman, Director of UBC's School of Community and Regional Planning from 1978 to 1987, initiated the first major overseas development projects of SCARP and the Centre for Human Settlements. As a result of his work, CHS was designated a Centre of Excellence by the Canadian International Development Agency in 1990. Madge Wiesman, with support from Brahm's friends, colleagues and former students, has endowed a scholarship in his memory. The Brahm Wiesman Memorial Scholarship will be awarded annually to a SCARP student in the Master's or Doctoral program.

School of Community and Regional Planning Scholarships

Four scholarships totaling \$1,000 each are awarded to students entering the second year of their Master's degree at SCARP and are awarded for academic excellence. The Scholarships were established in 1990 from interest received on major grants the School received in the 1960's from the Richard King Mellon Charitable Trust Grant and the Donnor Canadian Foundation grant. In 2006-2007, the scholarships were given to Peter Giles, Adam Hunt, Jason Smart and Taylor Zeeg.

MASTERS PROGRAM 2006-2007

SCARP's Master's Program constitutes the core of its academic and professional teaching program. As one of the best-known and comprehensive Planning programs in North America we received 153 applications for 2006-2007 as compared to 153 formal applications for 2005–2006, 187 in 2004-2005 and 218 in 2003–2004. We continued to improve our successful program completion rate, graduating 42 students in the 2006– 2007 academic year.

For September 2007 the applicants accepting our offer had undergraduate degrees in:

Fifty-one applicants were admitted and 31 accepted the offer. The mean age was 28 (3 were under 24 years old). Ten males and twenty-one s accepted our offer.

aegre	ees in:	fen	iales
#	Concentration	#	Na
1	Accounting	20	Car
2	Anthropology		(Ap
1	Community & Regional Planning		• A
1	Economics/Politics		• B
1	English		• O
1	Environment & Development	1	Chi
1	Environmental Design	3	Me
2	Forest Resource Management	6	US
1	French/Library Theory	1	Un
5	Geography		
1	Global Resource Systems		
2	Human Geography		
2	International Relations		
1	Latin American Literature		
1	Linguistics		
1	Natural Resources Conservation		
1	Natural Resources Management		
1	Political Science/Public Administration		
3	Political Science		
1	Public Administration		
1	Urban & Regional Planning		

- tionality
- nadian pplied from)
 - Alberta (1)
 - BC (17)
 - Ontario (2)
- ina
- exico
- nited Kingdom

31	Total	1 Total	

Graduating Masters Students' Theses & Projects 2006–2007 Academic Year

Mr Stephen Bentley, Fall 2006, MAP

Capacity Building for Food and Nutritional Security: A Case Study on Governance in Sao Paulo State, Brazil

Committee: Peter Boothroyd, Cecilia Rocha (Ryerson Univ. Sch. of Nutrition), Tony Dorcey

Mr Samuel Beresky, Spring 2007, MAP

Neighbourhood Identity; the Stories of Commercial Drive

Committee: Leonie Sandercock, Michael Gordon, Penny Gurstein

Ms Lisa Brideau, Fall 2006, MScP

Project: Transforming Commercial-Residential Alleys: From Neglected Spaces to People Places

Committee: Michael Larice, Ronald Kellett (UBC, Sch of Arch & Landscape Arch)

Ms Samara Brock, Fall 2006, MAP

Changing the Mind of th City: The Impact of the Hastings Institute/EEO on Building Multicultural Readiness in Vancouver's Host Society

Committee: Leonie Sandercock, Norma Jean McLaren, Daniel Hiebert

Ms. Larianna Brown, Spring 2007, MScP

Sustainable Forestry and Woodlot Licences in BC

Committee: Tony Dorcey, George Hoberg, (UBC, Dept of Forest Resource Mgmt), Tim McDaniels

Ms Colleen Brown, Spring 2007, MScP

Renewable Energy Technologies in the Lower Mainland: Planning for Passive Survivability Committee: Bill Rees, Eric Vance (Eric Vance & Associates), Peter Boothroyd

Ms Joanna Brownell, Spring 2007, MAP

Project: The Neigbhourhoods of Downtown Vancouver's Podium Towers: An Evaluation of the Family-Supportiveness of Their Design and Amenities

Committee: Michael Larice, Michael Gordon (City of Vancouver)

Ms. Aleksandra Brzozowski, Fall 2006, MAP

Project: Guiding Global Citizens: Fostering Global Citizenship in a Voluntary Youth Organization

Committee: Peter Boothroyd

Mr Dawei Cao, Spring 2007, MScP

Officially and Unofficially - Processes of Land Development in Chinese Planning

Committee: Michael Leaf, Kenneth Foster (Pol. Science Dept), John Friedmann

Ms Elana Cossever, Fall 2006, MAP

Project: Stories of Carrall Street: An Exploration of Participatory Video

Committee: Leonie Sandercock, Michael Gordon (City of Vancouver)

Ms Elise Finnigan, Fall 2006, MAP

Project: Boomtown Blues: Vancouver's Housing Affordability Crisis

Committee: Tony Dorcey, Penny Gurstein

Mr Jonathan Frantz, Fall 2006, MAP

Stories from Carrall Street: An Exploration in Participatory Video

Committee: Leonie Sandercock, Penny Gurstein, Jessica Chen-Adam (City of Vancouver)

Mr Daniel Freeman, Spring 2007, MScP

Project: Beyond Functional Design: Transit Stations as Everyday Great Places

Committee: Penny Gurstein, Joanne Proft (Translink)

Mr Stuart Gripton, Fall 2006, MAP

Whistler: A Case Study on the Effects of Whistler: Amenity Migration on the Resort Municipality of Whistler and Surrounding Environs

Committee: Michael Larice, Alison Gill (SFU Sch. of Resource & Environ Mgmt), Peter Boothroyd

Ms Angela Hobson, Fall 2006, MAP

Moving Beyond the Data: Examining the Effectiveness of the Sensitive Ecosystems Inventory as a Tool for Local and Regional Conservation Planning

Committee: Bill Rees, Jan Kirby (Cdn. Wildlife Service), Tony Dorcey

Ms Karen Hoese, Fall 2006, MAP

Project: Third Party Appeal to Vancouver's Board of Variance: Are Community Concerns Being Heard?

Committee: Tony Dorcey, Joanne Baxter (City of Vancouver)

Mr. Adam Hunt, Spring 2007, MAP

Project: How Participatory, How Productive? A Reflective Evaluation of the Carrall Stree Participatory Video Project

Committee: Leonie Sandercock

Ms Terra Kaethler, Fall 2006, MAP

Project: Growing Space: The Potential for Urban Agriculture in the City of Vancovuer

Committee: Tony Dorcey, Terry Dixon (City of Vancouver, Engineering Serv.)

Ms Arti Khanderia, Spring 2007, MAP

Project: Connecting Head, Heart & Hands: Innovations and Potentials Demonstrated by the Intergral Development Studies Program, Rajathanee University, Thailand.

Committee: Peter Boothroyd, Ajarn Apichai Puntassen (Ubon Rajathanee U.)

Ms April Lawrence-Anand, Spring 2007, MAP

Curiouser and Curiouser! Exploring the Narratives and Consequences of Panhandling Regulation in British Columbia

Committee: Leonie Sandercock, John Friedmann, Tom Hutton

Mr Sebastian Lippa, Spring 2007, MAP **Project: Evaluation of Safe Harbour**

Committee: Leonie Sandercock, Wendy Sarkissian

Ms Hoi Ying Helen Ma, Fall 2006, MAP

Project: Dogs in the Livable City: Accommodating Dogs in the Urban Public Spaces Through Urban Design

Committee: Michael Larice, Michel Desrochers (Vancouver Parks & Recreation Bd)

Ms Rebekah Mahaffey, Fall 2006, MAP

Re-defining 'Women' in Canada: Gender and Social Planning in Support Services for Immigrant Women

Committee: Leonie Sandercock, Leonora Angeles, Gillian Creese (UBC Ctr. For Women's Studies)

Mr Ian Marcuse, Fall 2006, MAP

Project: Wishlist: Meaningful Participation in the Carrall Street Greenway Plan Through Participatory Video

Committee: Leonie Sandercock, Michael Gordon (City of Vancouver)

Mr Carl Meese, Spring 2007, MAP

Project: Quebec Street Public Realm Improvement Project

Committee: Michael Larice, Scot Hein

Ms Jennifer Niece, Fall 2006, MAP

Children's Travel to School: The Influence of Built Form and Perceptions on Safety Committee: Larry Frank, Stephanie Chang, Heather McKay (UBC, Faculty of Medicine)

Ms Dara Parker, Fall 2006, MAP

Goals for Life: Empowering Youth Through Sport in Lesotho

Committee: Leonora Angeles, Wendy Frisby (UBC, Women's Studies Pgm), Penny Gurstein

Ms Marisol Petersen, Fall 2006, MAP

Cultivating Community: A Story of Cross-Cultural Learning and Empowerment in the Downtown Eastside of Vancouver

Committee: Leonie Sandercock, John Friedmann, Peter Boothroyd

Mr Mark Pickersgill, Fall 2006, MAP

From Nuisance to Amenity: Exploring Planning Policy Alternatives for Live Music Venues in Vancouver

Committee: Michael Larice, Michael Gordon (City of Vancouver - Planning), Penny Gurstein

Mr Mark Riesmeyer, Fall 2006, MAP

Project: Producing for Sale Workforce Housing in Central Cities: Lessons from Elsewhere for Portland, Oregon

Committee: Michael Larice, Leah Greenwood (Portland Development Commission)

Ms. Nicole Ronalds, Fall 2006, MScP

Project: Fostering Adaptation to Eliminate Change Using a Structured Decision Making

Approach: The Waterton Park Example

Committee: Tim McDaniels, Keith Baric (BC Ministry of Environment)

Mr Luke Sales, Fall 2006, MAP

Project: Planning and Communication Technology

Committee: Tony Dorcey, Don Black (UBC, Continuing Studies)

Ms Natasha Schorb, Spring 2007, MScP

Informing Agricultural Adaptation Policy: Risk Management Insights from Wine-Grape Growers in the Okanagan Valley of British Columbia

Committee: Tim McDaniels, Stephanie Chang, James Tansey (UBC, IRES)

Mr Norman Sippert, Fall 2006, MAP

Project: Student Housing at UBC: An Overview & A Proposal to Build Student Housing

Committee: Tony Dorcey, Paul Young (UBC Properties Trust)

Mr Mark Sloat, Fall 2006, MScP

Project: An Analysis of Applied Watershed/Landscape Based Community Planning in Northeast Coquitlam

Committee: Tony Dorcey, Sarah Dal Santo (City of Coquitlam)

Mr Juan Solorzano, Spring 2007, MScP

Project: Impacts & Lessons Learned from GetOut! The Pilot Year 2005-2006

Committee: Tony Dorcey, Susan Gordon (Vancouver Board of Parks & Rec.)

Ms Maria Stanborough, Fall 2006, MAP

Project: From Garbage to Gardens: A Study & Recommendations for Improving Waste Diversion at Multi-family Buildings Throughout the GVRD

Committee: Bill Rees, Wilbert Yang (GVRD)

Ms Justine Starke, Fall 2006, MAP

Project: Institutionalizing Sustainability at the University

Committee: Tony Dorcey, Peter Boothroyd

Ms Beverly Suderman, Fall 2006, MAP

Project: Invasive Plant Management for Urban Municipalities: A Planning and Decision

Support Tool

Committee: Bill Rees, Robyn Wark (City of Burnaby)

Mr Ko Takeuchi, Spring 2007, MAP

Resettlement as Development? Understanding the Impacts of Resettlement and Rehabilitation in the Mumbai Urban Transport Project (MUTP), India

Committee: Michael Leaf, John Friedmann, Milind Kandlikar (UBC, Institute of Asian Res.)

Mr. Andre Vallillee, Spring 2007, MAP

What's Video Got To Do With It? A Community-University Partnership in Vancouver's Downtown Eastside

Committee: Leonie Sandercock, Michael Gordon, Penny Gurstein

Ms Marnie Watson, Fall 2006, MAP

Project: Planning for Streamside Protection in the Lower Mainland: An Analysis of Policy Development and Intergovernmental Cooperation

Committee: Tony Dorcey, Pamela Zevit (Adamah Consultants)

PhD Program

Sixteen applications were received in January 2007. Three students were admitted to the program for September 2007.

Program statistics:

Students enrolled in first year 3
Continuing students 20
Degrees awarded 2

List of Graduating PhD Students' Theses

Mr. Matti Siemiatycki, Fall 2006

Thesis: The Making of a Mega Project in the Neoliberal City: The Case of Mass

Rapid Transit Infrastructure Investment in Vancouver, Canada

Committee: Leonie Sandercock, John Friedmann, Tom Hutton

Ms. Judy Gillespie, Fall 2006

Thesis: Restructuring the Child Welfare Dialectic: State-Community Interactions and Community Responses in the Governance of Child Welfare in Rural and Remote Localities

Committee: Leonora Angeles, Peter Boothroyd, Paule McNicol

Lectures/Seminars

SCARP Faculty Seminar Series: 2006/2007

September 20th - Leonie Sandercock - Where Strangers become Neighbours': from digital ethnography to community development, an evolving research project.

October 4^{th} - Michael Leaf - Chengzhongcun: China's Urbanizing Villages from Multiple Perspectives.

October 18th - Anthony Dorcey - **Planning Futures: For Tony, SCARP & the Profession.**

November 1st- Clark Lim - Cranking Data into Transportation Intelligence: How Translink's Monitoring Program Supports the Transportation Planning and Policy Process.

Newsbytes: Newsletter of the SCARP Community

The first issue of SCARP's on-line newsletter was published in the Fall of 2000. Newsletters are published in November, January and March of each year. The newsletter brings students, alumni, staff, faculty and other members of the SCARP community up-to-date on news and events in the School.

Centre for Human Settlements

The Centre for Human Settlements (CHS) takes as its mission "to advance knowledge of the dynamics of, and effective methods for, democratically planning the sustainable development of settlements." The interdisciplinary research and capacity-building programs at CHS address a multiplicity of complex community development issues. In collaboration with academic, governmental and NGO partners, CHS advances knowledge through participatory action research, field tests of proposed planning methods, institutional capacity building, and mutual learning.

CHS has an established record of research in planning for sustainable development that explores local and global paths towards achieving it. In 1991, CHS was designated an International Centre of Excellence in International Development by the Canadian International Development Agency (CIDA). Since then, the Centre has been awarded four other major CIDA grants; funding from the United Nations Development Program (UNDP) for a training program on planning for sustainability in Hanoi, Vietnam; and funding from the Social Sciences and Humanities Research Council (SSHRC) to initiate an international gender and development network.

Under the CHS umbrella, the Disaster Preparedness Resource Centre (DPRC) has been successful in obtaining funding for a variety of research and training projects and conferences. Faculty Associates have also been active in individual research projects funded by a broad spectrum of national and international funding agencies. Current projects are summarized below.

Canada-Indonesia Symposium - The New Shape of Government in Indonesia and Implications for Bilateral Relations

Project Leader: Michael Leaf

Project supported by a grant for \$26,500 from the Asia Pacific Initiatives Conference Fund, Foreign Affairs Canada

On October 12, 2004, the Centre for Southeast Asia Research hosted a one-day symposium on the future of Canada-Indonesia bilateral relations in collaboration with Simon Fraser University International and the Indonesian Consulate in Vancouver, and with financial support from Foreign Affairs Canada. The intent of the symposium was to promote dialogue on the changing nature of Indonesian society and economic development in light of ongoing changes in the Indonesian government, in particular the recently completed cycle of elections resulting in the presidency of Susilo Bambang Yudhoyono, and to generate new ideas regarding the nature of Canadian engagement in Indonesia. The symposium was held at the SFU Habour Centre campus and was attended by over 70 participants in addition to the presenters.

Chaired by CSEAR Director Michael Leaf, the symposium was led off by two keynote addresses by Randolph Mank, Canadian Ambassador to Indonesia, who reviewed current trends in Indonesian democratization and development, emphasizing Canada's role and

interests in particular, and Eki Syachrudin, Indonesian Ambassador to Canada, who discussed current political developments relative to the broad sweep of political and social change in Indonesia since the time of independence in 1949. This introductory session was followed by three panels, covering: domestic, regional and international security, including questions of political reform, national unity and the war on terrorism; the outlook for the economy and current factors shaping the investment climate; and social development, human rights and the environment, with specific attention to Canadian aid priorities. Speakers on these panels included: Dr. Rizal Mallarangeng (Director of the Freedom Institute), Prof. Dr. Azyumardi Azra (Rector, Universitas Islam Negeri), and Dr. Jacques Bertrand (University of Toronto) on the security panel, which was moderated by Dr. Abidin Kusno (UBC); Dr. Umar Juoro (Center for Information and Development Studies), and Greg Elms (Canada-Indonesia Business Development Office) on the investment panel, moderated by Chris Dagg (SFU); and Dr. Amanda Katili-Niode (Syarifa Foundation), Rustam Ibrahim (YAPPIKA), and Dr. Roy Culpeper (North-South Institute) on the social development panel, moderated by Michael Leaf. The final panel, chaired by Dr. Irman Lanti of the Habibie Center, brought back all of the speakers in a discussion of what recommendations could be put forth regarding specific Canadian initiatives across all three of these broad themes. Ideas from the presentations and the ensuing discussions will be compiled in a brief summary document focusing on the symposium's recommendations, which was followed by the publication of the symposium proceedings.

The Asian Urban Laboratory

Project Leaders: Michael Leaf and Abidin Kusno (Institute of Asian Research) Project supported by grants totaling \$135,000 from the Canada Foundation for Innovation and the BC Knowledge Development Fund, 2005.

The Asian Urban Laboratory (AUL) is now under development at the IAR with support from the Canada Foundation for Innovation and the BC Knowledge Development Fund. This new facility, under the direction of Abidin Kusno of the Centre for Southeast Asia Research, will be dedicated to promoting collaborative research among local, national, and international scholars working on both historical and contemporary aspects of urbanism and urban change in Asia. Establishing the AUL within the IAR will thus provide critical support for the work of Dr. Kusno and various other members of the University in two regards; first, through the digitization and utilization of existing graphic materials on Asian urbanism, establishing a Digital Image Library of materials on Asian cities and urban change, and second, through the development of an Asian Urban Database which will draw together statistical, cartographic, and textual materials focused on selected Asian cities. Taken together, these two components will provide a core resource for promoting collaborative, interdisciplinary research on urban change throughout the region, thus helping to complement and strengthen UBC's position as Canada's world-leading academic institution for the study of Asian urbanization. Building upon the interdisciplinarity of the IAR itself, the facility would thus establish a

unique national research capability that would attract scholars from various disciplines across the Social Sciences and the Humanities to the study of cities in Asia.

Challenges of the Agrarian Transition in Southeast Asia

Project Leader: Rodolphe DeKoninck, University of Montreal

Co-investigators: Michael Leaf, et al.

Project supported by: Social Sciences and Humanities Research Council, Major

Collaborative Research Intiatives, for \$2.5 million, from 2005 – 2010.

The Social Sciences and Humanities Research Council of Canada has awarded a Major Collaborative Research Initiative (MCRI) grant for the study of "The Challenges of the Agrarian Transition in Southeast Asia" (or ChATSEA). This five-year, \$2.5 million program will critically examine the ongoing societal transformations in Southeast Asia from primarily non-urban populations dependent upon agricultural production and organized through rural social structures, to predominantly urbanized, industrialized and market-based societies. The consortium of researchers involved in this program is led by Rodolphe De Koninck of the University of Montreal, and includes Michael Leaf, Director of the UBC Centre for Southeast Asia Research, along with others from Canada, Europe, and Australia and collaborators from Indonesia, Malaysia, the Philippines, Thailand, and Vietnam. The work of this program is organized around six themes: 1) agricultural intensification and territorial expansion; 2) increasing integration of production into market-based systems of exchange; 3) accelerating processes of urbanization and industrialization; 4) heightened population mobility both within and across national borders; 5) intensification of regulation, as new forms of private, state and supra-state power are developed and formalized to govern agricultural production and exchange relationships; 6) processes of environmental change that modify the relationship between society and nature to reflect new human impacts and new valuations of resources. Dr. Leaf will act as the process coordinator for the urbanization and industrialization theme, thereby creating links between the ChATSEA program and other UBC initiatives regarding Asian urbanization.

Informality and Governance in Peri-urban Southeast Asia: A Study of the Jakarta and Hanoi Metropolitan Regions

Project Leader: Michael Leaf

Project supported by: Social Sciences and Humanities Research Council, Standard

Research Grant, for \$92,646, from 2006 – 2008.

Indonesia and Vietnam, like other developing countries in Southeast Asia, are struggling to cope with the effects of extremely rapid urbanization. This is a phenomenon associated with each country's urban transition - that is, the historic shift from a society defined by a rural majority population to one in which urban populations predominate. Particularly problematic are the peri-urban areas adjacent to the major cities, as these are zones of hyper-rapid change, characterized by the influx of rural migrant populations, the outward movement of suburbanizing urban dwellers, and unprecedented local

administrative challenges. Erstwhile rural villages must quickly adapt to being part of the city, with all the demands for urban infrastructure, services, land use, and environmental controls that this implies.

The basic processes by which peri-urbanization occurs are shaped by a mix of both formal (state-regulated) and informal (non-regulated) means, that in practice often subvert the expressed goals of state-defined urban planning. The research is therefore based upon a framework of regulatory informality, focusing on the complex interactions between state and non-state actors in the shaping of peri-urban change. Regulatory issues which unfold from processes of peri-urbanization and which will be examined in this research include: (a) land use and building construction, (b) security of property rights, (c) delivery of infrastructure and services, and (d) environmental protection.

The proposed research is expected to contribute to knowledge in two ways. First, in regard to policy implications, the research will seek to understand the bases of localized regulatory practices outside of direct, or formal, state control, raising the possibility of articulating new means of regulation in the peri-urbanizing regions of two major Southeast Asian cities. Second, in more theoretical terms, the research will contribute to the recent resurgence of interest in the study of urban informality and informalization in market-driven development. Dissemination of results will be undertaken through the presentation and publication of scholarly papers in both Asia and North America, and through a book project bringing together the Hanoi and Jakarta case studies with others in the region.

Bilateral Symposium on Canada-Indonesia Relations: Cooperation in a Time of Change (Jakarta and Banda Aceh, Indonesia, 8-10 December 2005)

Project Leader: Michael Leaf
Project supported by a grant for \$22,500 from Foreign Affairs Canada

The 2005 Bilateral Symposium on Canada-Indonesia Relations was designed to build upon the momentum of the 2004 Symposium by bringing together representatives from government, the private sector, non-governmental organizations, and academia to examine the current state of bilateral relations, particularly in light of major events over the past year. The single most momentous event in this respect was the Indian Ocean Earthquake and Tsunami of 26 December 2004 that destroyed much of the coastal areas of the Aceh Province and caused the deaths of over 170,000 people and the displacement of another 500,000. From the perspective of bilateral relations, one major effect of this destruction has been the tremendous efforts at cooperation between Indonesia and the international community for relief, recovery, and reconstruction in the affected areas. A second consequential outcome has been the cessation of fighting between Indonesian Armed Forces (TNI) and the separatist Free Aceh Movement (GAM), and the beginning of a still-fragile peace process.

For these reasons, it was decided to organize the 2005 Symposium in two parts, with a day of presentations and discussions in Jakarta (Dec 8), followed by a second series of presentations and discussions in Banda Aceh (Dec 10). The intention of organizing this as a two-part symposium was to be able to engage analysts and policy-makers in Jakarta as well as to gather the direct input of local officials, local and international reconstruction workers, and other observers in Banda Aceh.

The Jakarta component of the symposium was held at the Indonesian Department of Foreign Affairs (Jalan Taman Pejambon 6) and organized by the Habibie Center in collaboration with the Indonesian Department of Foreign Affairs and with the cooperation of the Canadian Embassy in Jakarta, the UBC Centre for Southeast Asia Research and Simon Fraser University International. The event was structured as a roundtable discussion, with a core group of approximately eighteen Indonesian and Canadian participants and an additional audience of nearly fifty, representing government agencies, non-governmental organizations, academic institutions, the private sector and the media. Presentations and discussions were organized around a series of three panels addressing respectively: the political and security environment; the business and investment climate; and development cooperation, with each panel lead by a pair of presentations by Indonesian and Canadian representatives (see symposium agenda in addendum for details). These panels were preceded by welcoming comments, including those of Canadian Ambassador Randolph Mank, who reviewed the progress toward addressing the previous year's recommendations, and a keynote address by Mr. N. T. Dammen, who spoke on behalf of Dr. Nur Hassan Wirajuda, Indonesian Minister of Foreign Affairs. Core roundtable participants and presenters included six women and nine members of the larger audience were women out of a core group of approximately eighteen Indonesian and Canadian participants and an additional audience of nearly fifty

The portion of the symposium held in Banda Aceh was organized by the Islamic State University (Institut Agama Islam Negeri – IAIN) in collaboration with the Canadian Embassy in Jakarta, and was held at the Ar-Raniry campus of IAIN in Banda Aceh. In addition to serving the basic goals of the project, the Banda Aceh component of the symposium had the added benefits of directly involving faculty and students from a local university in Banda Aceh, and providing a public forum for the assessment of posttsunami reconstruction efforts and peace-building in Aceh. Response to the symposium was enthusiastic, with a total of over 140 attendees, including more than twenty non-Indonesian representatives of multilateral, bilateral or non-governmental organizations involved in reconstruction efforts. More than 30 of the total attendees were women, and three of the fifteen core presenters were women. Following introductory remarks and two keynote addresses, giving, respectively, an overview of the Indonesian government's efforts at rehabilitation and reconstruction and an overview of CIDA programming to address reconstruction, the main presentations of the day were structured into two panels. The first focused on challenges and lessons learned as efforts move into the longer-term reconstruction phase, while the second panel addressed political and developmental aspects related to reconstruction, specifically dealing with the challenges of peacebuilding in Aceh after so many years of conflict. Each panel consisted of four

presentations by Indonesians and Canadians, representing governmental, non-governmental and academic perspectives.

The Promises And Limits Of International Criminal Justice: The "Extraordinary Chambers" In Cambodia: A Roundtable Discussion (2 – 4, February 2006)

Project Leader: Michael Leaf

Project supported by grants for \$10,000 each from Foreign Affairs Canada and the Canadian Consortium on Human Security

Thirty years after the accession to power of a regime that saw the untimely deaths of some 1.7 million of a population of seven million in less than four years, Cambodians have not yet had an accounting of the culpability of its leaders. In 1997, the Royal Government of Cambodia called upon the United Nations to assist in setting up a tribunal, and agreement was finally reached in 2003 for the establishment of the "Extraordinary Chambers for the period of Democratic Kampuchea" (ECDK), involving Cambodian and international judges and prosecutors. The objectives of the ECDK, aside from the obvious need to mete out justice for the atrocities of the Democratic Kampuchea (Khmer Rouge) regime, can be said to be (a) to promote national reconciliation after 35 years of conflict; (b) to advance the acceptance in Cambodia of the rule of law; (c) to build competence among the Cambodian judiciary; and (d) to satisfy the Cambodian population that there is finally to be accountability for the "auto-genocide" perpetrated by the murderous regime.

The objective of this roundtable conference was to review the history of efforts to bring the Khmer Rouge leadership to justice for crimes against humanity between April 1975 and January 1979, and to analyze steps taken toward a hybrid "Cambodian model" of a national tribunal with the participation of international judges and prosecutors. The roundtable is also intended to plant the seeds for a conference or series of conferences to be held in Cambodia dealing with the ECDK in the context of other international post-conflict methods of resolution. Roundtable presentations and discussions examined the effects of the Cambodian process on human security in a fragile state, particularly in stabilizing the peace, preventing further conflict in the region, promoting good governance and accountability, and encouraging acceptance of judicial reform and international norms respecting the rule of law. The roundtable looked specifically at the legal framework of the process, the context and implications for the political situation in Cambodia and social development objectives, and examined in particular at the role of international assistance vis-à-vis "ownership" of the process.

The roundtable consisted of two parts: the first, a series of public sessions, beginning with a keynote address and discussions on the evening of Thursday, Feb 2, and continuing with a full day of panel presentations and roundtable discussions on Friday, Feb 3; and the second, a closed session on Saturday, Feb 4, for roundtable participants to develop ideas for further project development based upon the outcomes of the previous

days' discussions. The public portion of the event consisted of thirteen presentations by invited roundtable participants and extensive discussions between participants and audience members (see Addendum for Conference Program). In addition to the 19 members of the roundtable (including presenters, moderators and discussants), at least 39 audience members attended all or part of the public presentations.

CANADA

EMERGENCE Canada (Estimation and Mapping of Employment Relocation in a Global Economy in the New Communications Environment): A Study of Employment Relocation in the Global Economy

Principal Investigator: Penny Gurstein; Co-Investigators: Ursula Huws, Analytica Social and Economic Research, Ruth Buchanan, UBC Faculty of Law, and Laura Johnson, University of Waterloo School of Planning

On March 17, 2003, the SSHRC INE (Initiative on the New Economy) program provided funding of \$253,000 for this three-year research project which links with the European Union and Australian-funded EMERGENCE Projects (Website: www.emergence.nu). The EMERGENCE Canada (www.chs.ubc.ca/emergence/) project examines the outsourcing of telemediated employment between firms within Canada and between Canada and Asia, and possibly Latin America, and compares these practices to ones in Australia and the EU. Telemediated or 'e-work' refers to labour that involves processing information that can be transmitted by a telecommunications link.

The trajectory of the work experience is traced through thirteen case studies of tele-mediated relationships at various points in the global supply chain, a process also described as "global sourcing." The business functions investigated were: data processing; systems and software development and maintenance; accounting and financial management; telesales; customer services; training and staff development; and editorial and design functions.

EMERGENCE Canada is a partner in an interdisciplinary, international project, EMERGENCE: http://www.emergence.nu. The international project identified several trends in outsourcing that has been substantiated by the Canadian case studies. In particular, it was found that the 'source/destination' distinction did not adequately portray the employment relocation. The Canadian case studies, because they were done several years after the EU studies, depicted a much more evolved use of intermediaries and a lengthening and interweaving of the global supply chain.

Our study results go beyond the arbitrary discourse around outsourcing and globalization, which assumes a lack of agency and choice by communities, and that cities must follow market dictates without question. We shed light on how the increased pace, variety, and extent of new spatially-diffuse production relationships challenge both global and national urban spatial hierarchies. We also examine fundamental aspects of how such arrangements may change workers' relationships to, and actions within, their communities. Findings suggest the need for a range of planning policy approaches which recognize: the increasingly networked aspects of economic production and control; and the need for new ways of anchoring worker relationships to community.

EMERGENCE Canada has disseminated its results in a variety of venues. Workshops for academics (three); policymakers and union representatives (two); and the private sector (two) were held. A Rockefeller Foundation Award allowed an international workshop of academic and researchers to be organized. Numerous academic publications (11 refereed; 1 non-refereed), presentations in conferences, a website: www.chs.ubc.ca/emergence, media interviews, reports (1) and public addresses allowed further dissemination of the results. A video of the results of the research is in production.

In Year 4 of the project a number of presentations were made and workshops organized as an outgrowth of the project. The presentations made include:

2007 "Virtual Spaces, Real Lives and Places: Case Studies to and From Canada," *AAG Conference*, San Francisco, CA, April (with L. Tate) (Revising for Publication)

"Government Contracting Out of IT-Enabled Work: Implications for Workers," *Jobs & Justice: Strategies and Solutions for Economic Security – Economic Security Project Conference*, Vancouver, *BC*, March (with A. Datta)

2006 "Work Beyond Boundaries: Global Sourcing, Regions and Hierarchies," Global Regions? Regional Studies Association, London, UK, November (with L. Tate)

"Contextualizing Workers' Lives in the Global Supply Chain: Case Studies to and from Canada," *The Transformation of Work in a Global Knowledge Economy: Towards a Conceptual Framework – First WORKS Conference*, MAICH Centre, Chania, Greece, September.

Publications from the research are:

REFEREED Publications * Significant Publication R Refereed Publication

(a) **Journals**

*R2007 Gurstein, P., "Navigating the Seamless Environment in the Global Supply Chain: Implications for Canadian Regions and Workers," *Work Organisation, Labour and Globalisation.* (Forthcoming) 35 pp.

(c) Conference Proceedings

R2007 Gurstein, P., "Contextualising workers' lives in the global supply chain: case studies to and from Canada," in Proceedings of *The transformation of work in a global knowledge economy: towards a conceptual framework, First WORKS conference: Chania, Greece,* U. Huws, A. Dhudwar and S. Dahlmann (eds.) Leuven, Belgium: HIVA - Work and Organisation Sector. (Web published: http://www.worksproject.be/Gen project results.htm: 209 – 229.

Refereed Edited Volumes or Series

*R2007 Gurstein, P. and S. Murray, "The Privatization of Public Services: The BC Government's Alternative Service Delivery Plan," in Canadian Centre for Policy Alternatives Report Series (forthcoming), 42 pp.

Chapters

2006 Gurstein, P. "Country Report – Canada," in *Collaboration @Work: The 2006 Report on New Working Environments and Practices*. Luxembourg: European Commission on Information Society and Media. October: 49 – 50.

Films, Videos and Slide Shows

2007 Global Work, Local Lives. Executive Producer. Video on Global Sourcing. (in progress)

Government Responses to Poverty and Income Inequality and their Effects on Children and Families (a collaborative study within The CHILD Project: Building a Consortium for Health, Intervention, Learning and Development in a Community Setting)

Principal Investigator: Penny Gurstein; Co-Investigators: Jo-Anne Fiske, First Nations Studies, UNBC, and Jane Pulkingham, Sociology/Anthropolgy, SFU

This Income assistance project

(www.earlylearning.ubc.ca/CHILD/research child poverty.htm) has received funding of \$322,000 for a 5-year study within the larger, SSHRC MCRI-funded grant for the CHILD (Consortium for Health, Intervention, Learning and Development) Project. Ethical Approval for this study was received on June 13, 2003.

Despite a relatively strong economy, a significant minority of Canadians, about 1 in 10 working age households, are being left behind in deep and continuing poverty and mounting income inequality. Their ranks disproportionately include single parent families (primarily lone mothers), some recent immigrants, persons with disabilities and aboriginal Canadians. This project focuses on an understanding of the experience of children and families in these circumstances in British Columbia, and especially the experiences of families who are currently undergoing reductions in income security, child care, employment standards, access to justice and other supports to families. The project tracks 30 families from urban and rural locales over three years to understand the impact that social policies play in poor people's lives.

We argue for poverty studies that do not demonize the poor and place them in categories of "deserving" and "undeserving." Rather, research needs to seek to understand the underlying causes of poverty and demystify the experiences of the poor so that appropriate policy initiatives can be formulated. Research on poverty mainly looks at aggregate data. Relatively few studies investigate the experiences of poverty on a qualitative basis. This study intends to provide a multi-methods perspective on this issue by both researching the large quantitative indicators of poverty and the qualitative life stories. This research will help frame the policy context for interventions to improve the lives of children at risk.

This study occurs in two sites: urban (Vancouver, the northeast section covered by Main-Renfrew; Broadway-Waterfront) and rural/remote (Bulkley Valley—the area centred around Smithers covering Hazelton to the west and Huston to the east). The selection of an urban and rural community is based on the assumption that the effects are likely to be different given the economic restructuring and the sense that there is a growing urban-rural divide. North-East Vancouver has a high concentration of lone mothers on Income Assistance and this should make it easier to recruit/select lone mothers for interviews, while the Bulkley Valley has been clearly impacted through loss of public sector jobs.

The Income Assistance Project has disseminated its results in a variety of venues: numerous academic publications (5 refereed), presentations in conferences (4), media interviews, and reports (in-progress). In Year 4 of the project the presentations made include:

2007 "Research, Mobilization, and Advocacy: Effective Collaboration," Mobilizing Partnerships for Social Change – CCPH (Community-Campus Partnerships for Health) 10th Annual Conference, Toronto, ON, April (with M. Goldberg)

The publications were:

* Significant Publication R Refereed Publication

*R2007 Gurstein, P. and S. Vilches. "Re-Visioning the Environment of Support for Lone Mothers in Extreme Poverty," 30 pp. in M. Cohen and J. Pulkingham (eds.), *Public Policy For Women in Canada: The State, Income Security and Labour Market Issues*, University of Toronto Press. (Forthcoming).

Other Research

A book manuscript based on a Green College Thematic Lecture Series, "Engaging Civil Societies in Democratic Planning and Governance: Re-Examining the Theory and Practice of Community-Building" in 2002-03 was published:

*R2007 Gurstein, P. and Angeles, L. (Editors) *Learning Civil Societies: Shifting Contexts for Democratic Planning and Governance*. Toronto: Green College Thematic Lecture Series, University of Toronto Press. 356 pp.

Appendix A: Courses Offered 2006–2007

Course Number	Instructor(s)	Position	Term	Enrolled	Credits	Course Title
PLAN 425	Hutton	Associate Professor	1	49	3.0	Intro to Contemporary Planning Issues
PLAN 501	Price	Adjunct Professor	2	-	3.0	The Deceptive City: Vancouver and Its Times
PLAN 502	Sandercock	Professor	1	32	3.0	History and Theory of Planning
PLAN 503	Boothroyd	Professor	2	13	3.0	Community Economic Development
PLAN 504	Rees	Professor	1	16	3.0	Ecological Context of Planning
PLAN 506	Young	Adjunct Professor	2	29	3.0	The Legal Context of Planning
PLAN 511	Chang	Associate Professor	1	23	3.0	Planning Research: Quantitative Methods & Computer Applications
PLAN 513	Vance	Adjunct Professor	2	9	3.0	Economic Evaluation Techniques for Planning
PLAN 514	Chang	Associate Professor	1	10	3.0	Applications in Planning Analysis
PLAN 515	Gurstein	Professor	2	27	3.0	Planning Research: Qualitative Methods & Research Design
PLAN 540A	Boothroyd	Professor	1	31	3.0	Planning Project, Year 1, Omnibus
PLAN 545C	Rosenau	Adjunct Professor	Summer		6.0	Studies Abroad – Cuba
PLAN 547C	Faculty		All	*33	6.0	Master's Project
PLAN 548A	Berechman & Frank	Professor / Associate Prof	1	17	3.0	Introduction to Transportation Planning
Plan 548D	Fryer	Assistant Professor	2	3	3.0	Social Learning Studio I: Introduction
PLAN 548E	McLaren & Edelson	Adjunct Professors	1	10	3.0	Cross-Cultural Planning
PLAN 548F	O'Riordan	Adjunct Professor	1	7	3.0	Natural Resources Planning & Governance
PLAN 548H	Angeles	Associate Professor	Summer		6.0	Naga Planning Studio – Philippines
PLAN 548K	Chang	Associate Professor	2	5	3.0	Natural Hazards & Society (RMES 500X)
PLAN 548P	Beasley	Adjunct Professor	2	15	3.0	Practical Practice: City Planning as a Craft
PLAN 548Q	Gurstein & Frank	Professor &Associate Prof	2	8	3.0	Health and the Built Environment
PLAN 548R	Frantz	Adjunct Professor	2	11	3.0	Multimedia and Planning
PLAN 548S	Boothroyd	Professor	1 & 2	1	3.0	International Practicum Preparation
PLAN 548T	McDaniels	Professor	2	9	3.0	Decision Insights for Planning Policy Analysis (RMES 500J)

Course Number	Instructor(s)	Position	Term	Enrolled	Credits	Course Title
PLAN 548U	Fryer	Assistant Professor	Summer		3.0	Social Learning Studio II: In-Depth
PLAN 548V	Sarkissian	Adjunct Professor	Summer		3.0	Post Occupancy Evaluation
PLAN 548X	Faculty		All	14	3.0	Internships
PLAN 548Y	Rees	Professor	2	10	3.0	Post-Sustainability Planning
PLAN 548Z	Boothroyd	Professor	2	3	3.0	International Practicum
PLAN 549C	Faculty		All	*24	12.0	Masters Thesis
PLAN 550	Faculty		All	16	3.0	Directed Studies
PLAN 561	Wollenberg	Adjunct Professor	2	22	3.0	Urban Development Market and Financial Analysis
PLAN 572	Leaf	Associate Professor	2	8	3.0	Theory & Practice of Project Planning for Development
PLAN 575	Angeles	Associate Professor	1	8	3.0	International Development Planning Theory & Practice
PLAN 583	Gordon	Adjunct Professor	Summer		3.0	Housing Policy
PLAN 587A	Ducote	Adjunct Professor	1	16	3.0	Introduction to Physical & Land-use Planning
PLAN 587B	Hein & Drohan	Adjunct Professors	1	11	3.0	Introductory Urban Design Studio
PLAN 587D	Ducote & Hein	Adjunct Professors	2	4	6.0	Site Planning Design Studio
PLAN 588	Huhtala	Adjunct Professor	2	10	3.0	Social Planning Policy
PLAN 592	Hutton	Associate Professor	2	9	3.0	Structural Change and the City
PLAN 595	Dorcey	Professor	1	22	3.0	Negotiation, Facilitation & Mediation in Planning
PLAN 596	Rees	Professor	2	8	3.0	Seminar on Eco-Economic Systems
PLAN 599	McDaniels	Professor	1	3	3.0	Environmental Policy & Analysis (RMES 550)
PLAN 602	Sandercock/ Friedmann	Professor/ Honorary Professor	1&2	6	3.0	Advanced Planning Theory
PLAN 603	Friedmann	Honorary Professor	2	8	3.0	PhD Colloquium
PLAN 649	Faculty		All	16	n/a	Doctoral Thesis

^{*}Does not include 1st year Masters Students. They select a thesis or project by May 31st of the first year of their program.

Appendix B: Master's Internships

Rebecca Bateman, 2007S

Topic: Encouraging the Development of Affordable Housing in British Columbia: Issues &

Strategies

SCARP Supervisor: Penny Gurstein; Agency Advisor: Virginia Holden

Agency: Office of Housing and Construction Standard

Andrew Beaird, 2006W

Topic: Bowen Island Municipality and the Community Action on Energy Efficiency

SCARP Supervisor: Penny Gurstein; Agency Advisor: Jason Smith

Agency: Bowen Island Municipality

Debra Bodner, 2006W

Topic: Placemaking in Mt Pleasant

SCARP Supervisor: Michael Larice; Agency Advisor: Randy Pecarski

Agency: City of Vancouver

Courtney Campbell, 2007S

Topic: Researcher – First Nations Protocol in Gulf Islands National Park Reserve, Parks

Canada

SCARP Supervisor: Wendy Sarkissian; Agency Supervisor: John S. Marczyk

Agency: Parks Canada

Keltie Craig, 2007S

Topic: City of Coquitlam Town Centre Area Plan Update - Public Process

SCARP Supervisor: Tom Hutton; Agency Advisor: Robert Barrs

Agency: Holland Barrs Planning Group

Erica Crawford-Boettcher, 2006W

Topic: Facilitating Community Dialogue for the Salt Srping Island Area Farm Plan

SCARP Supervisor: Penny Gurstein; Agency Advisor: Kristina Bouris

Agency: Masselink Environmental Design

Jana Fox, 2007S

Topic: Regional Earthquake Scenario

SCARP Supervisor: Stephanie Chang; Agency Supervisor: Maiclaire Bolton

Agency: British Columbia Provincial Emergency Program

Peter Giles, 2006W

Topic: The Role of Grocery Stores in Contributing to Complete Communities in Downtown

Vancouver, BC

SCARP Supervisor: Larry Frank; Agency Advisor: Michael Gordon

Agency: City of Vancouver

Jeff Ginalias, 2007S

Topic: Student Internship with Regional District of Kootenay Boundary

SCARP Supervisor: Tim McDaniels; Agency Advisor: Mark Andison

Agency: Regional District of Kootenay Boundary

Max Goldstein, 2007S

Topic: Coquitlam Town Centre Area Plan Update Design Brief

SCARP Supervisor: Penny Gurstein; Agency Supervisor: Robert Barrs

Agency: Holland Barrs Planning Group

Eric Grant, 2006W

Topic: International Masters Degree in Public Health with an Ecosystems Approach -

Module 12 - Disaster Preparation - Ecuador Project

SCARP Supervisor: Stephanie Chang; Agency Advisor: Laurie Pearce

Agency: Tier 1 - University Partnerships in Cooperation

Jessica Hallenbeck, 2006W

Topic: The Urban Transportation Showcase Program

SCARP Supervisor: Leonie Sandercock; Agency Advisor: Jon Frantz

Agency: Ear to the Ground Planning

Brendan Hurley, 2006W

Topic: Placemaking in Norquay Village

SCARP Supervisor: Michael Larice; Agency Advisor: Kathleen Kern

Agency: City of Vancouver

Kaitlin Kazmierowski, 2006W

Topic: Facilitator for Salt Spring Island Area Farm Plan

SCARP Supervisor: Penny Gurstein; Agency Advisor: Kristina Bouris

Agency: Masselink Environmental Design

Lang Lang, 2007S

Topic: Economic Restructure in Beijing's Traditional Heavy Industrial District

SCARP Supervisor: Michael Leaf; Agency Advisor: Development & Reform

Agency: Shijingshan District Government, Beijing

Tamsin Mills, 2006W

Topic: Plan to Farm: Setting the Table for Food & Agriculture on Salt Spring Island

SCARP Supervisor: Penny Gurstein; Agency Advisor: Kristina Bouris

Agency: Masselink Environmental Design

Haley Mousseau, 2007S

Topic: UBC 2007 Transportation Survey: An Analysis and Recommendations for TREK

SCARP Supervisor: Penny Gurstein; Agency Supervisor: Carole Jolly

Agency: UBC TREK Program Centre

Kathryn Quinnelly, 2007S

Topic: Development of an Educational Package on Increasing Neighbourhood Densities

SCARP Supervisor: Penny Gurstein; Agency Advisor: Mary C. Marlowe

Agency: Georgia Department of Community Affairs, Office of Planning and Quality Growth,

Education and Marketing Section

Juan Solorzano, 2006W

Topic: Participatory Planning in the City of Vancouver: Get Out! Ideas Factory

SCARP Supervisor: Tony Dorcey; Agency Advisor: Susan Gordon

Agency: City of Vancouver

Kristi Tatebe, 2006W

Topic: Inventory of Public Lands for Urban Agriculture

SCARP Supervisor: Penny Gursetin; Agency Advisor: Devorah Kahn

Agency: City of Vancouver

Matthew Thomson, 2006W

Topic: Facilitator for Salt Spring Island Area Farm Plan

SCARP Supervisor: Penny Gurstein; Agency Advisor: Kristina Bouris

Agency: Masselink Environmental Design

Andre Vallillee, 2006W

Topic: At the Cutting Edge: Sustainability Planning with Ear to the Groud Planning in

Vancouver

SCARP Supervisor: Leonie Sandercock; Agency Advisor: Jon Frantz

Agency: Ear to the Ground Planning

Sarah Wilmot, 2006W

Topic: Inventory of Public Lands for Urban Agriculture

SCARP Supervisor: Penny Gurstein; Agency Advisor: Devorah Kahn

Agency: City of Vancouver

Appendix C: Teaching Activities

Leonora Angeles

Visiting Lectures

PLAN 500 (Omnibus Course, Prof Peter Boothroyd) – 25 September 2006 ASIA 209 (Southeast Asia, Dr Tineke Hellwig) – 7 March 2007

Special Accomplishments in Teaching

Obtained scholarship to attend the UBC Faculty Certificate Program in Teaching and Learning in Higher Education, June 2006-May 2007

Completed the "Instructional Skills Workshop," UBC Centre for Teaching and Academic Growth, 4-18 October 2006.

Developed New PLAN 548H Course – Studio Course on Participatory Governance in Naga City, Philippines, to be offered May-June 2007, 23 UBC students

Gave presentation at "Making a Learning Centred Syllabus in Women and Gender Studies," Feminist Pedagogy Workshop, Centre for Women's and Gender Studies, 6 December 2006.

Chaired the ARTS Women, Gender and Development Certificate Program, 2006-2007

Organized and co-facilitated the "Integrating Gender and Development Perspectives in UBC Courses" Workshop, Centre for Women and Gender Studies, 28 February 2007

Co-Presented, "Wellness in the University Workplace," Centre for Teaching and Academic Growth, Faculty Certificate Program in Teaching and Learning in Higher Education University of the Philippines, 2 March 2007.

Principal Supervisor of Dr Judy Gillespie who is now hired on tenure-track position at the UBC-Okanagan Faculty of Social Work

Co-supervised Dr Rita Dhamoon who is now a post-doctoral fellow at the Department of Political Science, University of Alberta

Stephanie Chang

Special Accomplishments in Teaching

Guest lecture in: "Understanding Vancouver's Housing: An Adventure in Multidisciplinary Post-Occupancy Evaluation," March 2007. (PLAN 548i, instructors: W. Sarkissian, L. Beasley)

Anthony Dorcey

Special Accomplishments in Teaching

Before going on leave Dec. 2006 I graduated 14 masters students (11 as Supervisor); supervised an additional 3 doctoral students, 1 Internship and 3 Directed Studies; and taught 2 courses.

Margo Fryer

Visiting Lectures

PLAN 540A November 2006

Special Accomplishments in Teaching

I developed two new courses in SCARP: The Social Learning Studio I and the Social Learning Studio II. Both courses educate students about how social learning processes influence planning practice by giving students hands-on experience planning and then leading or doing short-term projects in the community. While the enrolment in the first offering of the Social Learning Studio I was low, the students indicated strong appreciation for the course as evidenced by unsolicited feedback given to the Director of SCARP. Enrolment for the May/June 2007 Social Learning Studio II course is at 9 students as of March 31.

I oversaw the successful launch of the UBC-Community Learning Initiative (UBC-CLI), a new model for curricular Community Service-Learning (CSL) at UBC. This year, 200 students in a variety of undergraduate courses completed 22 different CSL projects in 13 non-profit organizations in the Lower Mainland. These projects were completed over 3 or 4 days in February during Reading Week. The projects were integrated into courses in the following disciplines: Applied Science, Biology, Sociology, First Nations Studies, Italian Studies, Interdisciplinary Health and Human Services, the Coordinated Arts Program, and Food, Nutrition, and Health.

UBC's commitment to CSL continues to grow under my leadership, with support from the staff team at the Learning Exchange and the UBC-CLI as well as support from faculty members across the university and staff from units such as Student Development and Residence Life. Because of our increased emphasis on integrating students' experiences in the community with the curricula, the number of students doing CSL in non-profit organizations and public schools as part of a course has increased significantly, going from 200 last year to 350 this year.

I was the principal applicant on a TLEF grant that was completed this year. This collaborative project developed several resources to support faculty participation in CSL, including a CSL at UBC website (www.csl.ubc.ca), an introduction to managing risks in CSL, and an annotated bibliography of CSL literature.

I was invited to give three speeches to large groups of students this year. I gave two speeches to the 200 students who took part in Reading Week CSL projects in Vancouver schools to introduce them to the key themes for their reflections during the projects, including the meaning of global citizenship, and to sensitize them to some of the complex questions that arise when students develop "helping" relationships with inner city children. I also gave the closing speech at the Multidisciplinary Undergraduate Research Conference, during which I emphasized the need for research to connect with real-world issues and the people who live and work in the midst of these issues, and who therefore know the issues from the inside.

Penelope Gurstein

Visiting Lectures

"Digital Public Space," Lecturer, CMNS 488 - The City and the Computer: Community, Surveillance and Urban Change, SFU Communications Studies, March 2007.

"Rights to the City: Human Rights, Health and Housing." Lecturer, Professional Development Session, Habitat Reloaded: The Power of Architecture, 2006 AIBC/RAIC Festival and Conference, Vancouver, BC, June 2006.

Special Accomplishments in Teaching

Directed Studies Supervision

Plan 550 (Directed Studies) C. Pasion

Plan 550 (Directed Studies) R. Thomas

Plan 550 (Directed Studies) M. Chiang

Plan 550 (Directed Studies) S. Vilches

Internship Supervision

PLAN 548X (Internship) C. Wilkinson

PLAN 548X (Internship) A. Jones

PLAN 548X (Internship) M. Chiang

PLAN 548X (Internship) S. Wilmot

PLAN 548X (Internship) K. Tatebe

PLAN 548X (Internship) K. Kazmierowski

PLAN 548X (Internship) T. Mills

PLAN 548X (Internship) M. Thomson

PLAN 548X (Internship) E. Crawford Boettcher

PLAN 548X (Internship) A. Beaird

Fulbright Fellowship Supervision

M. Hall

Michael Smith Foundation for Health Research Fellowship Supervision Silvia Vilches, Ph.D. Candidate, Senior Trainee

Michael Leaf

Visiting Lectures

"Periurbanization and Southeast Asia's Urban Challenge," invited lecture, Department of Sociology, HCMC University of Social Sciences and Humanities, Ho Chi Minh City, Vietnam, December 4th 2006.

Timothy McDaniels

Visiting Lectures

University of Calgary, University-wide open lecture, Climate change adaptation, November, 2006

Special Accomplishments in Teaching

Outstanding students that do outstanding research

William Rees

Visiting Lectures

I am a regular invited lecturer to courses in several UBC faculties/departments. In 2006-2007 this included: Arts One (19 October 2006), Science One (20 Sept 2006), Biology (Conservation Biology, 6 Feb 2007), Land and Food Systems, Sauder School, Applied Science (Civil Engineering, 1 March 2007) and Regent College (13 March 2007).

I am generally invited to lecture at Simon Fraser University in courses on urban geography and international develop (12 Sept 2006 and 12 January 2007)

Invited lecturer, 2006 Shad Valley Program, UBC, 17 July 2006

Invited lecturer, UBC- Ritsumeikan University Exchange Program, UBC, 16 March 2007

Leonie Sandercock

Visiting Lectures

Multimedia and Planning, 30th January 07, 6th March 07

Special Accomplishments in Teaching or Supervision

Two of my PhD students graduated in 2006 (Tanja Winkler and Matti Siemiatycki)

One of my PhD students was Runner-up for the Gill Chin Lim Award for Best Dissertation in North America in international development planning (awarded by American Collegiate Schools of Planning)

One of my Masters Thesis students received the PIBC (Planning Institute of BC) Award for Best Masters Thesis and will present her work at the annual PIBC conference in April 2007

Appendix D: Faculty Publications

Nora Angeles

Journals

L. Angeles and S Sunanta, "Exotic Love at Your Fingertips: Intermarriage Websites, Gendered Representation and the International Migration of Filipino and Thai Women," Kasarinlan Journal of Third World Studies, March 2007, 22, 1.

Books

Authored

Duvergne, C., L. Angeles and A Huang, Gendering Canada's Refugee Process (Ottawa: Status of Women Canada, 2006), ISBN 0-662-49298-6

Edited/Compiled

Gurstein, P and L Angeles, eds., Learning Civil Societies: Shifting Contexts and Perspectives in Democratic Planning and Governance. (Toronto: University of Toronto Press, 2007)

Book Chapters

Angeles, L. and P Gurstein, "Introduction: Learning Civil Societies for Democratic Planning and Governance" in Penny Gurstein and Leonora Angeles, eds., Learning Civil Societies: Shifting Contexts and Perspectives in Democratic Planning and Governance. (Toronto: University of Toronto Press, 2007).

Angeles, L. "Renegotiating Decentralization and State-Civil Society Relations; A Reinterpretation of Naga City's Experiment in Participatory Governance," in Penny Gurstein and Leonora Angeles, eds., Learning Civil Societies: Shifting Contexts and Perspectives in Democratic Planning and Governance. (Toronto: University of Toronto Press, 2007).

Stephanie Chang

Conference Proceedings

Chang, S.E. and S. Coelho, "Performance Objectives for Seismic Mitigation of Utility Lifelines," 8th National Conference on Earthquake Engineering, San Francisco.

Chang, S.E. and A. Falit-Baiamonte, "Measuring Loss as Disruption Time: The Case of University Laboratory Buildings," 8th National Conference on Earthquake Engineering, San Francisco.

Current Activities

Work Submitted

T.L. McDaniels, S. Chang, K. Peterson, J. Mikawoz, and D. Reed. "An Empirical Framework for Characterizing Infrastructure Failure Interdependencies," Journal of Infrastructure Systems. (accepted)

Anthony Dorcey

Journals

Dorcey, A.H. J., Brock, S., Sales, L. et al. 2006. "Planners for Tomorrow (P4T): Student Perspectives on the Future of Planning in Canada" Plan Canada 46.4:53-55.

Larry Frank

Journals

Frank, L.D., Saelens, B., Powell, KE., Chapman, J. Forthcoming. "Stepping Towards Causation: Do Built Environments or Individual Preferences Explain Walking, Driving, and Obesity?" Social Science and Medicine.

Frank, L, Glanz, K, Sallis, J, Saelens, B, Chapman, J, McCarren, M. 2007. "The Spatial Distribution of Food Outlet Type and Quality around Schools in Differing Built Environment and Demographic Contexts." <u>Berkeley Planning Journal.</u>

Frank, L., Kerr, J, Sallis, J, "Urban Form Relationships with Walk Trip Frequency and Distance among Youth" <u>American Journal of Health Promotion</u>.

Levine, Jonathan, Frank Lawrence D. 2007 "Transportation and Land-Use Preferences and Residents' Neighborhood Choices: The Sufficiency of "Smart Growth" in the Atlanta Region" <u>Transportation</u>.

Kerr, J., Frank, L. Sallis, J, Chapman, J. 2007. Urban form correlates of pedestrian travel in youth: Differences by gender, race-ethnicity and household attributes. <u>Transportation</u> Research Part D.

Leslie, L., Coffee, N., Frank, L.D., Owen N., Bauman A., Hugo, G., 2007. "Walkability of Local Communities: Using Geographic Information Systems to Objectively Assess Relevant Environmental Attributes." Health and Place.

Cerin, E., Saelens, B.E., Sallis, J.F., and Frank, L.D. (2006). Neighborhood environment walkability scale: Validity and development of a short form. Medicine and Science in Sports and Exercise, 38, 1682-1691

Saelens, B.E., Glanz, K., Sallis, J.F., Frank, L.D. (Forthcoming) Nutrition Environment Measures Survey in Restaurants (NEMS-R): Development and Evaluation. <u>American Journal of Preventive Medicine.</u>

Glanz, K., Saelens, B.E., Sallis, J.F., Frank, L.D. (Forthcoming) Nutrition Environment Measures Survey in Stores (NEMS-S): Development and Evaluation. American Journal of Preventive Medicine.

Kligerman, M., Sallis, J. Ryan, S, Frank, L, Nader. 2007. Association of Neighborhood Design and Recreational Environment Variables with Physical Activity and Body Mass Index in Adolescents. American Journal of Health Promotion: Vol. 21, No. 4, pp. 274–277.

Cerin, E., Leslie, E., DuToit, K., Owen, N., Frank, L. 2007. Destinations that matter: Associations with walking for transport. Health & Place 13 (2007) 713–724.

Conference Proceedings

Frank, L, Niece J, Samis, S. (submitted) "Obesity Relationships with Community Design: A Review of the Current Evidence Base." <u>Canadian Journal of Public Health</u>.

Current Activities

Work Submitted

Dumbaugh, E, Frank, L. Kerr, J. (submitted) "Designing Communities for the Health, Safety, and Mobility of Older Adults: A Literature Review" <u>Journal of Planning Literature</u>.

Frank, L, Kerr, J, Miles, R. (submitted) "Assessing the Urban Form Impacts on Physical Activity and Obesity For Specific Demographic Groups" <u>American Journal of Preventive</u> Medicine.

Frank LD., Winkelman, S., Dierkers, G., "Land Use, Travel Choice, and Greenhouse Gas Formation: Methodology and Results" <u>Environmental and Planning Part D.</u>

Dumbaugh, E., Frank, L., Kerr, J. "Community Design Factors Influencing Children's Travel Behavior and Physical Activity"

Work in Progress

Frank, L., Kerr, J., Saelens, B., Sallis, J., Glanz, K., Nutrition Environments and Transportation (NEAT). <u>International Journal of Physical Activity and Nutrition</u>.

Sallis, J, Saelens, B, Frank, L, Conway, T, Slymen, D, Cain, K, Chapman, J., Kerr, J. Walkability and Income of Neighborhoods: Examining Multiple Outcomes. <u>American Journal of Public Health</u>

Frank, Lawrence, Bachman, William. "A Disaggregate Approach to Assess Urban Form Impacts on Vehicle Emissions from Household Travel." <u>Transportation Research:Part D.</u>

Frank, LD., Conway T L, Sallis JF., Saelens, BE, Cain, K. "Physical Activity Relationships With Objective And Perceived Measures Of Urban Form."

Frank, LD, Wood, L, Giles-Corti B. "Community Design Impacts on Social Interaction and Community Formation"

Frank, L.D., Sallis, J.F., Wolf, K., Piro, R., Linton, L.. Zoning for Health: The Physical Activity, Obesity, and Respiratory Impacts of Land Use Regulation." <u>Journal of the American</u> Planning Association.

Frank, L.D., Kerr, J., Wolf, J. "Measuring How We Move Through Space: Application of GPS Technology to Assess Non-Motorized Travel" <u>Transportation Research Record.</u>

Margo Fryer

Other

Fryer, Margo. "Action + Service = Learning". UBC Reports. 52.8 (August 3, 2006).

Penelope Gurstein

Journals

Gurstein, P. (2007) "Navigating the Seamless Environment in the Global Supply Chain: Implications for Canadian Regions and Workers," Work Organisation, Labour and Globalisation. (Forthcoming) 35 pp.

Gurstein, P. (2007) "Interface: Commentary – Multimedia and Planning," Planning Theory & Practice Vol 8 (1): March: 112-114.

Vilches*, S. and P. Gurstein. (2006) "Income Assistance Rules Exhaust Women's Resources," SPARC News. Vol. 23, No. 2, Spring: 20-21.

Conference Proceedings

Gurstein, P. (2007) "Contextualising workers' lives in the global supply chain: case studies to and from Canada," in Proceedings of The transformation of work in a global knowledge economy: towards a conceptual framework, First WORKS conference: Chania, Greece, U. Huws, A. Dhudwar and S. Dahlmann (eds.) Leuven, Belgium: HIVA - Work and Organisation Sector. (Web published: http://www.worksproject.be/Gen_project_results.htm: 209 – 229.

Other

Gurstein, P. and S. Murray. (2007) "The Privatization of Public Services: The BC Government's Alternative Service Delivery Plan," in Canadian Centre for Policy Alternatives Report Series (Forthcoming), 42 pp.

Books

Edited/Compiled

Gurstein, P. and Angeles, L. (Editors) (2007) Learning Civil Societies: Shifting Contexts for Democratic Planning and Governance. Toronto: Green College Thematic Lecture Series, University of Toronto Press. 356 pp.

Book Chapters

Gurstein, P. and S. Vilches* (2007) "Re-Visioning the Environment of Support for Single Mothers in Extreme Poverty," 30 pp. in M. Cohen and J. Pulkingham (eds.), Public Policy For Women in Canada: The State, Income Security and Labour Market Issues, University of Toronto Press. (Forthcoming).

Gurstein, P. (2007) "Creating Digital Public Space: Implications for Deliberative Engagement," 42 pp. in P. Gurstein and L. Angeles, (eds.) Learning Civil Societies: Shifting Context for Democratic Planning and Governance. Toronto: Green College Thematic Lecture Series, University of Toronto Press.

Angeles, L. and P. Gurstein (2007) "Introduction," in P. Gurstein and L. Angeles, (eds.) Learning Civil Societies: Shifting Context for Democratic Planning and Governance. Toronto: Green College Thematic Lecture Series, University of Toronto Press.

Gurstein, P. (2006) "Country Report – Canada" in Collaboration @Work: The 2006 Report on New Working Environments and Practices. Luxembourg: European Commission on Information Society and Media. October: 49 – 50.

Current Activities

Work Submitted

Gurstein, P., (Editor) Special Theme Issue, "Work beyond Boundaries," in Journal of Architectural and Planning Research – JAPR. Special Theme Issue proposal accepted October, 2006. Edited issue submitted Feb. 2007, 204 pp.

Gurstein, P., "Introduction to Work beyond Boundaries: Impact on Communities, Regions, and Urban Hierarchies" and "Introduction to Work beyond Boundaries: Shifting Work and Workplaces," in Special Theme Issue, "Work beyond Boundaries," (P. Gurstein, Editor), Journal of Architectural and Planning Research – JAPR. Submitted Feb. 2007, 9 pp. and 3 pp.

Gurstein, P. and L. Tate*, "Global Sourcing and Community Change" in Special Theme Issue, "Work beyond Boundaries," (P. Gurstein, Editor), Journal of Architectural and Planning Research – JAPR. Submitted Feb. 2007, 30 pp.

Gurstein, P, J. O'Neill* and M. Petersen*, "Outsourcing to further Human Development: The Case of a Social Enterprise in Cambodia and Laos" in Special Theme Issue, "Work beyond Boundaries," (P. Gurstein, Editor), Journal of Architectural and Planning Research – JAPR. Submitted Feb. 2007, 23 pp.

Thomas Hutton

Journals

Thomas Hutton (2006) 'Spatiality, Built form, and Creative Industry Development in the Inner City', Environment and Planning A 38: 1819-1841

Thomas Hutton and Thomas Ott (2006) 'Von der "Gateway City" zur transnationalen Metropole', Geographische Rundschau 58: 20-29.

Books

Book Chapters

'Post-industrialism, Post-modernism, and the Reproduction of Vancouver's Central Area: Retheorising the 21st Century City', in: Bruce Stiftel, Vanessa Watson and Henri Acselrad, Dialogues in Urban and Regional Planning 2. London and New York: Routledge 2007

'Service Industries, Global City Formation, and New Policy Discourses within the Asia-Pacific', in: P. W. Daniels and J. Bryson (Eds.), The Services Handbook. Chichester: Edward Elgar (spring 2007).

Other

Urban Studies Special theme issue: 'Trajectories of the New Economy: an International Investigation of Inner City Regeneration and Dislocation', T A Hutton Ed. (papers in review; special issue to be published in 2008)

Current Activities

Work Submitted

The New Economy of the Inner City: Restructuring, Regeneration and Dislocation in the 21st Century Metropolis. To be published in the Routledge 'Research in Economic Geography series, David Angel, Amy Glasmeier, and Adam Tickell, Eds. Routledge: London and New York (to be published fall 2007)

Thomas Hutton, 'Cultural Production in the Transnational City: a Study of New Media in Vancouver', in Paul Jeffcutt and Andy Pratt (Eds.), Creativity and Innovation in the Cultural Economy. London and New York: Routledge.

Trevor Barnes and Thomas Hutton, 'Contingencies of Regeneration and Dislocation in Vancouver's Inner City', paper submitted for special theme issue of Urban Studies on: Trajectories of the New Economy: an International Investigation of Inner City Regeneration and Dislocation', Thomas Hutton, Ed.

Thomas Hutton and Ronan Paddison, The Economy and the City, edited book solicited by Sage Publications.

Michael Leaf

Journals

Leaf, M., "Proto-proles and Other Bazaar Concepts: Interpreting Informality," Asia-Pacific Viewpoint, Vol 48, No. 2, 2007.

Leaf, M. and Li Hou, "The 'Third Spring' of Urban Planning in China: The Resurrection of Professional Planning in the Post-Mao Era," China Information, 2006, Vol. XX, No. 3, pp. 553-585.

Leaf, M., "International Migrants and the City - Vancouver," Habitat Debate, Vol. 12, No. 3, p. 13.

Other

Leaf, M. and S. Anderson, "Civic Space and Integration in Chinese Peri-Urban Villages," in Mike Douglass, K.C. Ho and Ooi Giok Ling (eds), Globalization, the City and Civil Society in Pacific Asia, London: Routledge, forthcoming 2007.

Leaf, M., "New Aspirations and Old Dilemmas: The New Economy and Development in Southeast Asia", in P W Daniels, J V Beaverstock, M J Bradshaw, A Leyshon (eds), Geographies of the New Economy, London: Routledge, 2007, pp. 151-169.

Current Activities

Work Submitted

Leaf, M., "Linking Field Projects with Classroom Experiences," contribution to Roundtable Discussion: "Global Planning Pedagogy: Innovative Classroom Approaches" Journal of Planning Education and Research (under review).

Leaf, M., "Chengzhongcun: China's Urbanizing Villages from Multiple Perspectives," in Chengri Ding and Yan Song (eds), Urbanization in China: Critical Issues in an Era of Rapid Growth, Westchester Book Services.

Leaf, M., and Bakti Setiawan, "Kampung Spaces and the Future of Indonesian Urbanism: Reflections from Jogjakarta" in Amrita Daniere and Mike Douglass (eds), Building Urban Communities: The Politics of Civic Space in Asia.

Leaf, M. and Daniel Abramson, "Qiaoxiang Globalism: Local Identity and Urban Transformation in Quanzhou, Fujian," in Pitman B. Potter and Timothy Cheek (eds), China Globalizing: Differentiation, Reception and Social Cohesion.

Leaf, M., "Holism in the Face of Fragmentation: Prospects for Ecosystem Approaches to Urban Planning in the Developing Cities of Asia" in Peter Marcotullio (ed), Ecosystem Approaches for Asia-Pacific Urban Management: From Problem Solving to Paradigm Shift.

Leaf, M., "Urban Poverty and Urban Transitions: Southeast Asian Experiences," submitted for inclusion in a book on urban poverty in Vietnam and in comparative perspective, Hy Van Luong, editor.

Timothy McDaniels

Journals

Brown, C.E., Chang, S.E., and McDaniels, T.L. (2006). "Utility Provider Liability for Electrical Failure: Implications for Interdependent Critical Infrastructure," The Electricity Journal, Vol. 19, No. 5, pp. 69-81.

Chang, S. McDaniels T. Mikawoz, J, and Reed, D. (2007). "Infrastructure Failure Interdependencies in Extreme Events: The case of the 1998 Ice Storm". Natural Hazards. In press.

Chang, Stephanie E., McDaniels, Timothy L., Longstaff, Holly, and Wilmot, Sarah. (2006). "Fostering Disaster Resilience through Addressing Infrastructure Interdependencies". Plan Canada. December issue. Vol. 46, No. f, pg 33-36.

McDaniels, T.L. Chang, S., Peterson, K., Mikawoz, J., and Reed, D. 2007 "An Empirical Framework for Characterizing Infrastructure Failure Interdependencies," Journal of Infrastructure Systems. In press.

Gerwing, K. and T. McDaniels, 2006, "Listening to the Salmon People: First Nations' objectives for salmon aquaculture decisions". Society and Natural Resources 19. 3, pp 259-273

Conference Proceedings

Reed, D.A., Chang S.E., and McDaniels, T.L. (2006). "Modeling of Infrastructure Interdependencies," CRIS: Proc. of the Third International Conference on Critical Infrastructure, Alexandria, VA. Sept.

Books

Book Chapters

Chang, S.E., McDaniels, T.L., Reed, D., and Peterson. K. (2006). "Mitigation of extreme event risks: electric power and infrastructure failure interactions," ch.5 in Richardson, H., P. Gordon, and James E. Moore II, eds., The Economic Impacts of Terrorist Attacks. Northampton, MA: Edward Elgar Publishing, pp.70-90.

Current Activities

Work Submitted

McDaniels, T., Chang, S. Cole, Darren, Mikawoz, Joey, Longstaff, Holly 2007. "Fostering resilience to extreme events within infrastructure systems: characterizing decision contexts for mitigation and adaptation". Global Environmental Change. Under revision after initial review.

Wilson, C., and McDaniels, T. L., 2006 "Linking Climate Change Adaptation, Mitigation and Sustainable Development through Structured Decision-making Tools". Climatic Change. Special issue on linking adaptation and mitigation, under review.

William Rees

Journals

2007 "Wood and Non-Wood Pulp Production: A Comparative Eco-Footprint Analysis of Alternative Paper-Pulp Manufacturing on the Canadian Prairies." M. Kissinger, J. Fix and W.E. Rees. <u>Ecological Economics</u> (in press).

2007 "Optimism, Sustainability and the Efficiency Myth" Alternatives Journal (in press).

2006 "Global Change, Urban Sustainability and the Vulnerability of Cities: An Eco-Footprint Perspective" (in Chinese, Bai Jin-peng, translator). <u>Seeking Truth</u> (<u>Ouishi Xuekan</u>)33, No 4: 51-57.

2006 "An analysis of a Brownlash Report." H. Mckenzie and W.E. Rees. <u>Ecological</u> <u>Economics</u>

61: 505-515.

2006 "Globalization, Trade and Migration: Undermining Sustainability." <u>Ecological Economics</u>

59: 220-225.

Books

Edited/Compiled

Soskolne, C., W.E. Rees (and others) eds., Sustaining Life on Earth: Environmental and Human Health Through Global Governance. Lanham, MD: Rowman and Littlefield (in press).®

Book Chapters

2007 "Toward Sustainability with Justice: Are Human Nature and History on Side?" Chapter in Colin Soskolne, et. al. eds. Sustaining Life on Earth: Environmental and Human Health Through Global Governance. Lanham, MD: Rowman and Littlefield (in press).®

2007 "Valuing Natural Capital and the Costs and Benefits of Restoration." W.E. Rees, J. Farley, E-T. Vesely and R. de Groot. Chapter 26 in James Aronson, Sue Milton, James Blignaut, eds. Restoring Natural Capital: Science, Business and Practice. Washington, DC: Island Press (in press).®

2007 "Our global footprint: Managing Global Public Goods." Josh Farley, Erica Gaddis and W.E. Rees. Chapter 30 in James Aronson, Sue Milton, James Blignaut, eds. Restoring Natural Capital: Science, Business and Practice. Washington, DC: Island Press (in press).®

2006 "Is Humanity Fatally Successful?" Chapter in P. Nemetz, Sustainable Resource Management: Reality or Illusion? Cheltenham, Glos, UK: Edward Elgar Publishing (originally published in Journal of Business Administration and Policy Analysis 30-31: 67-100 [2002-2003]).®

2006 "Ecological Footprints and Bio-Capacity: Essential Elements in Sustainability Assessment." Chapter 9 in Jo Dewulf and Herman Van Langenhove, eds. <u>Renewables-Based Technology: Sustainability Assessment</u>, pp. 143-158. Chichester, UK: John Wiley and Sons.®

2006 "Human Nature, the Growth Imperative and the Precarious State of Pacific Salmon," in R. Lackey, D. Lach and S. Duncan, eds. <u>Salmon 2100: The Future of Wild Pacific Salmon</u>, pp. 491-516. Bethesda, Md: American Fisheries Society.®

2006 "Why Conventional Economic Logic Won't Protect Biodiversity." Chapter 14 in D.M. Lavigne (ed.). <u>Gaining Ground: In Pursuit of Ecological Sustainability</u>, pp. 207-226. International Fund for Animal Welfare, Guelph, Canada, and the University of Limerick, Limerick, Ireland.®

Other

2007 "Big Feet, Small Planet" Independent Times (March 2007).

2006 "The Human Nature of Unsustainability." <u>EcoGuide</u>. Edmonton, AB. (November 2006).

2006 "The Myth of the Sustainable City (How sustainable are the world's cities?)" <u>Briarpatch</u> 35 (4):10-13.

"Eco-Footprints to Sustainability," UBC Reports. University of BC, Vancouver, 6 April 2006.

Current Activities

Work Submitted

Refereed Journals (First authored unless otherwise indicated)

2007 "Human Nature, Eco-Footprints and Environmental Injustice" <u>Local Environment:</u> <u>The International Journal of Justice and Sustainability</u> (Submitted).

"Interregional Ecological Connections: Sustainability through the Lens of Disaggregated Ecological Footprint Analysis." M. Kissinger and W.E. Rees (under revision).

Book Chapters (First authored unless otherwise indicated.)

2007 "Trampling the Earth: The Human Ecological Footprint" Chapter in M.J. Benton, ed. <u>The Seventy Great Mysteries of the Natural World</u>. London: Thames and Hudson (submitted).

"Can humans modify their behaviour to save the planet?" Chapter in Chapter in M.J. Benton, ed. <u>The Seventy Great Mysteries of the Natural World</u>. London: Thames and Hudson (submitted).

Work in Progress

Papers based on on-going research under SSHRC project, "Controlling Eco-Violence: Linking Consumption and the Loss of Ecological Integrity to Population Health, Eco-Justice and International Law" (W.E. Rees, P.I.)

UBC-Hampton-funded book project, "Is Humanity Inherently Unsustainable? Understanding the Societal Cycle of Development to Collapse." (W.E. Rees, P.I.)

Rees, W.E. 2007. "Urban Eco-Footprints, Global Change and the Future of Cities" Manuscript 90% complete

Leonie Sandercock

Journals

'Multimedia and Planning: Introduction', Planning Theory & Practice, 8, 1: March 2007

'Twists and Turns: the dance of interpretation', Editorial, Planning Theory & Practice, vol. 7, no.3, 2006.

Books

Book Chapters

'A Portrait of Postmodern Planning: anti-hero and/or Passionate Pilgrim' in Jill Grant (ed) Reader on Canadian Planning: Linking practice with theory. (Toronto: Nelson)

'An Anatomy of Civic Ambition in Vancouver: Toward Humane Density' in William S. Saunders (Ed) Urban Planning Today: A Harvard Design Magazine Reader (Minneapolis: University of Minnesota Press)

'Towards Cosmopolis: A Postmodern Agenda' in Neil Brenner and Roger Keil (eds) The Global Cities Reader (London: Routledge)

'Cosmopolitan Urbanism: a love song to our mongrel cities' in J. Holloway et al (ed), Cosmopolitan Urbanism (London: Routledge, 2006)

Other

My 50 minute documentary, 'Where Strangers become Neighbours' was acquired for distribution by the National Film Board of Canada. The contract was signed in January 2007 and the film will be available on the NFB website in April 2007. I wrote, researched and produced the film using my SSHRC grant.

'How Strangers become Neighbours: constructing citizenship through community development', 40 page Manual, Vancouver, March 2007.

Current Activities

Work Submitted

'Multimedia and Planning', book prospectus, submitted to Routledge, Feb 2007

'Where Strangers become Neighbours: integrating immigrants in Canada' (with Giovanni Attili), book manuscript submitted to Costa and Nolan, Milan, March 2007

Appendix E: Professional Activity

Leonora Angeles

Invited and Other Presentations

Paper Presenter, "Negotiating (Trans)Nationalism and (State) Feminism: (Trans)Formations in the Philippine Women's Movements in the Post-Authoritarian Period," Centre for Women's and Gender Studies, University of British Columbia, 31 January 2007.

Invited Speaker and Facilitator, "Using Participatory Action Research for Policy Analysis and Engagement," Making Filipinos Count in Ontario: Towards Equal Participation In a Multicultural Canada," National Alliance of Philippine Women in Canada, Philippine Women Centre of Ontario, and Canadian Heritage and Multiculturalism, Steel Workers Union Centre, 50 Cecil Street, Toronto, November 10-11, 2006

Invited Speaker and Facilitator, "Participatory Action Research and Policy Analysis," Making Filipinos Count in Quebec: Towards Equal Participation In a Multicultural Canada," National Alliance of Philippine Women in Canada and Canadian Heritage and Multiculturalism, PWC- Quebec, Cote De Neige, Montreal, November 4-5, 2006.

Invited Speaker and Facilitator, "Using Participatory Action Research for Policy Analysis and Engagement," Making Filipinos Count in Ontario: Towards Equal Participation In a Multicultural Canada," National Alliance of Philippine Women in Canada, Philippine Women Centre of Ontario, and Canadian Heritage and Multiculturalism, Steel Workers Union Centre, 50 Cecil Street, Toronto, November 10-11, 2006

Invited Speaker and Facilitator, "Participatory Action Research and Policy Analysis," Making Filipinos Count in Quebec: Towards Equal Participation In a Multicultural Canada," National Alliance of Philippine Women in Canada and Canadian Heritage and Multiculturalism, PWC-Quebec, Cote De Neige, Montreal, November 4-5, 2006.

Invited Speaker, "Filipinos in Canada and British Columbia: A Social Situationer," SAMBAYANANG PILIPINO First Consultation Workshop, Corpus Cristi Church, 6350 Nanaimo St., Vancouver, B.C. 7 October 2006.

Invited Speaker, "Interdisciplinarity, Multidisciplinary, Transdisciplinarity: Implications for Philippine Studies in Research Oriented Universities," Tri-College Philippine Studies Program, University of the Philippines, 22 August 2006.

Invited Speaker, "(Trans)nationalism and (State) Feminism: Women's Movements Engagements with States, Civil Societies and International Development Agencies," Thammasat University, Bangkok, Thailand, 4 August 2006.

Invited Speaker, "Universities and Participatory Development: UBC's Global Citizenship Program" Ubon Rajathani University, Ubon Rajathani, Thailand, 2 August 2006.

Conference Participation

Invited Participant and Paper Presenter, L. "State and Civil society in Governance-Driven Democratization," Workshop on Governance Driven Democratization: Exploring the Theoretical Terrain and Recent Developments in China, Peter Wall Centre for Advanced Studies, and Centre for the Study of Democratic Institutions, University of British Columbia, 18-19 May 2006.

Paper Presenter, "Diversity and TRANS Planning: Sharpening Cross-Cultural Planning Skills," Planners for Tomorrow Conference, University of British Columbia, 14-16 June 2006.

Paper Co-Presenter, L. Angeles with Sheila Farrales and Danielle Bisnar, "Who's Caring for Our Immigrant Health Care Workers: Towards Reciprocity of Filipino Professionals in the Health Sector," Jobs and Justice: Economic Security Conference, Maritime Labour Centre, Vancouver, 30-31 March 2007.

Other Activities

Mock Inter-Governmental Review Panel, Mock Parliamentary Hearing, "Making Filipinos Count in BC Consultation Workshop, YWCA, 535 Hornby St, Vancouver, B.C. 10-11 February 2007.

Lead Facilitator, "Policy Analysis and Policy Engagement Skills," Philippine Women's Centre of B.C., 454 Powell St., Vancouver, B.C., 25 November 2006.

Facilitator, "Gender and Development," Pre-Departure Orientation Session, Canadian Crossroads International, 119 W Pender St., Vancouver, B.C., 22 September 2006.

Lead Facilitator, "Participatory Action Research," Empowering Filipinos: Towards Equal Participation In a Multicultural Canada," National Alliance of Philippine Women in Canada and Canadian Heritage and Multiculturalism, YWCA Downtown Vancouver, 4-6 May 2006.

"Rethinking the Theory and Practice of Democratic Representation" Workshop organized by the Centre for the Study of Democracy, Department of Political Science, Peter Wall Institute of Advanced Research, 18-19 May 2006.

Stephanie Chang

Invited and Other Presentations

"Resilience of Human-Environmental Systems to Natural Disasters," IRES seminar series, March 2007.

"Recovery after a Major Earthquake: New Tools for Disaster Recovery Planning," 59th Annual Meeting of the Earthquake Engineering Research Institute, Los Angeles, February 2007. (invited presentation)

"Modeling Urban Disaster Recovery," 53rd North American meetings of the Regional Science Association International, Toronto, November 2006.

"Linking Infrastructure Performance in Disasters, Stakeholder Expectations, and Community Resilience," 3rd Canadian Risk and Hazards Network Symposium, Montreal, October 2006.

"Linking Lifeline Systems and Community Resilience," MCEER Annual Meeting, Washington, DC, June 2006. (invited presentation)

"Planning Tool for Urban Disaster Resilience," World Planners Congress, Vancouver, June 2006. (invited presentation)

Conference Participation

Program committee chair, 4th Annual Canadian Risk and Hazards Symposium, Vancouver, Canada, November 2007.

Anthony Dorcey

Invited and Other Presentations

Taught course on planning principles and practice for applicants to the Canadian Institute of Planners and Planning Institute of British Columbia

Conference Participation

Member Organizing and Program Committees, World Planners Congress, Vancouver for June 2006

Member Organizing Committee, Planners for Tomorrow, Vancouver for June 2006

Organizer of Universities and Urban Sustainability Round Table for World Urban Forum for June 2006

Other Activities

Member, Canadian Institute of Planners

Member, Planning Institute of British Columbia (PIBC)

Member, PIBC Education Committee

Member, Canadian Water Resources Association

Member, Association for Conflict Resolution

Larry Frank

Invited and Other Presentations

Atlanta Chamber of Commerce and the Livable Communities Coalition "SMARTRAQ – New Data for a New Era" January 2007, Atlanta Ga.

Ontario Ministry of Health Promotion Conference. "Multiple Impacts of the Built Environment on Health" Toronto, On. November, 2006

Ontario Ministry of Public Health. "Health and the Built Environment" Cornwall, On. October 2006.

BC Ministry of Health "Planning for Youth-Friendly Healthy Communities" September, 2006.

City of Lethbridge, Alberta. "Planning for Healthy Communities" September, 2006

Public Health Sydney. "Health Promotion and the Built Environment" September, 2006

Indiana Department of Health. "Many Pathways from Land Use to Health" July 2006, Indianapolis, In.

Canadian Public Health Association Annual Conference Keynote. "Built Environments as Health Enabler or Health Disabler. June 2006

Australian National University Annual Fenner Conference Keynote. "Multiple Impacts of the Built Environment on Public Health" Canberra AU May 2006.

Stanford University Conference Keynote, "Environmental and Health Impacts of the Built Environment" Stanford University, May 2006

Hong Kong University. "Age Friendly Environments" Hong Kong, April 2006.

Health Canada. "Built Environment as Health Enabler or Disabler" March 2007. Ottawa, On.

International Joint Commission, "Air Quality, Health, and Environment." March 2007.Ottawa, On.

Seattle - King County Area Agency on Aging. "Designing Age Friendly Environments" February 2007.

Smart Growth Bloomington. "Land Use and Travel Choice: Implications on Health and the Environment" July 2006, Bloomington, In.

BC Ministry of Health Symposium. "Promoting Public Health Through Smart Growth" May 2006.

Conference Participation

Environmental Defence Fund – Science Day. 2007 "The Role of the Built Environment In Promoting Public Health and Sustainable Ecosystems" San Francisco, CA February 2007. International Conference on Obesity. "Many Pathways from Land Use to Health" Sydney AU, September, 2006.

BC Ministry of Health Symposium. "Promoting Public Health Through Smart Growth" May 2006.

Tennessee DOT and Blount County, Plain Talk on Quality Growth Conference, "Health and the Built Environment" March 2007 Knoxville, Tennessee.

Environmental Defense Fund – Science Day. 2007 "The Role of the Built Environment In Promoting Public Health and Sustainable Ecosystems" San Francisco, CA February 2007.

International Conference on Obesity. "Many Pathways from Land Use to Health" Sydney AU, September, 2006.

Centers for Disease Control and Prevention (CDC). "Preferences and Choices in Community Design and Travel" CDC 10 Year Conference on Physical Activity and Health. Atlanta Ga April 2006.

Centers for Disease Control and Prevention (CDC). "Measuring the Built Environment as Part of the International Physical Activity Environment Study (IPEN)" CDC 10 Year Conference on Physical Activity and Health. Atlanta Ga April 2006.

Transportation Research Board. "Urban Form, Travel Time, and Cost Relationships with Work and Non-Work Tour Complexity and Mode Choice." Washington DC January 2007.

Society of Behavioral Medicine. "Stepping Towards Causation: Preferences and Environmental Impacts on Travel and Obesity" Washington DC March 2007.

World Planners Congress. "Measuring Health and Environmental Impacts of Growth in the Vancouver Region. Vancouver BC May 2006.

Centers for Disease Control and Prevention (CDC). "Preferences and Choices in Community Design and Travel" CDC 10 Year Conference on Physical Activity and Health. Atlanta Ga April 2006.

Centers for Disease Control and Prevention (CDC). "Measuring the Built Environment as Part of the International Physical Activity Environment Study (IPEN)" CDC 10 Year Conference on Physical Activity and Health. Atlanta Ga April 2006.

Margo Fryer

Invited and Other Presentations

CONFERENCE PAPER ACCEPTED, REFEREED: Fryer, Margo. "The Role of Marginalized Communities in Social Ecosystems". Public Health Association of BC Conference. Vancouver. Nov, 2006.

CONFERENCE PAPER ACCEPTED, REFEREED: Fryer, Margo and Shafik Dharamsi. "The Education of Health Professionals as a Social and Ecological Determinant of Health: Building Capacity for the 21st Century." Public Health Association of BC Conference. Vancouver. Nov, 2006.

CONFERENCE PAPER ACCEPTED, REFEREED: Hayes, Emilie, Cheryl Rose and Margo Fryer. "Comparing National Contexts: A Dialogue on Community Service Learning in Canada". 6th Annual International Service-Learning Research Conference. Portland, Oregon. Oct, 2006.

CONFERENCE PAPER ACCEPTED, REFEREED. Community Service Learning at UBC. Congres de l'Association canadienne française pour l'avancement de la science (ACFAS). Montreal. May 2006.

CONFERENCE PAPER ACCEPTED, REFEREED. Community Service Learning: Creating "learning exchanges" UBC Okanagan Learning Conference. Kelowna. May 2006.

INVITED PRESENTATION: Research that really touches lives and communities. UBC Multidisciplinary Undergraduate Research Conference, Vancouver. March 2007

INVITED PRESENTATION: UBC Okanagan Learning Exchange Update. With Phil Bond. UBC Okanagan President's Advisory Committee. Kelowna. March 2007

INVITED PRESENTATION: UBC-Community Learning Initiative Progress Report. Meeting of UBC Campus Advisory Board on Student Development Feb 2007

INVITED PRESENTATION: The Power of Relationships. UBC Reading Week student orientation. Feb 2007

INVITED PRESENTATION: Reading Week Community Service Projects: Themes for Reflection. UBC Reading Week student orientation. Feb 2007.

INVITED PRESENTATION: Community Service Learning at UBC. Meeting of Douglas College Deans and Department Heads, New Westminster. Feb 2007

INVITED PRESENTATION: How to Build Healthy Communities. Panel with Richard Vedan, John Beckett, Jane Campbell, Carole Schwinn. UBC Health Symposium. Nov, 2006

INVITED PRESENTATION: Models of Engagement around the World. Keynote panel. With John Annette, Kalawathi Sattar, Rob Wallace. 6th Annual International Service-Learning Research Conference, Portland, Oregon. Oct 2006.

INVITED PRESENTATION: Creating "learning exchanges:" Position, Power and Potential. Panel with: Marisol Petersen, Andrew Scales, Ken Gilchrist, Tom Hockin. Symposium on Community University Partnerships, Simon Fraser University. Vancouver. Oct, 2006

INVITED PRESENTATION. UBC Students in Community. Panel with Marisol Petersen, Michael Cook, Janet Kidd. UBC Alumni Weekend. Sep, 2006

INVITED PRESENTATION: Community Service Learning at UBC: Emerging Questions. With Shafik Dharamsi, Michael Whitfield. UBC Institute for the Scholarship of Teaching and Learning Special International Event. Sep, 2006.

OTHER PRESENTATION: UBC Learning Exchange Annual Update. Meeting of UBC Board of Governors. Dec, 2006.

OTHER PRESENTATION: Community Service Learning. At: Campus 2020 Public Forum, Vancouver. Nov, 2006.

Other Activities

The UBC-CLI includes a research and evaluation component that is investigating operational aspects of the model's implementation as well as its outcomes. This year, I have worked with UBC's Planning and Institutional Research unit (PAIR) to design and implement a study exploring the question of whether students' experiences doing CSL will affect the extent of their perceived engagement with UBC as a learning environment as evidenced by scores on the National Survey of Student Engagement (NSSE). In addition, I am overseeing an

evaluation of the model's launch that includes interviews with the faculty members and non-profit organizations that were involved this year. I am in discussion with faculty and staff leaders of the CSL program at the University of Alberta about collaborating on research related to CSL as well as participating on a national working group which is developing strategies and protocols to evaluate CSL programs and their outcomes.

I have initiated a research collaboration involving the Vancouver School Board and faculty and graduate students from Education to develop a letter of intent for SSHRC's Community-University Research Alliance (CURA) program. We are in discussion with faculty from other UBC units including Medicine and the Human Early Learning Partnership (HELP) about their participation in the project. The proposed CURA project will establish and evaluate a model for the engagement of universities in public schools that will strengthen civil society through a variety of experiential, community-based learning programs and initiatives.

Penelope Gurstein

Invited and Other Presentations

"Government Contracting Out of IT-Enabled Work: Implications for Workers,"

Jobs & Justice: Strategies and Solutions for Economic Security – Economic Security Project Conference, Vancouver, BC, March 2007 (with A. Datta*) (Revising for Publication)

"Work Beyond Boundaries: Global Sourcing, Regions and Hierarchies," Global Regions? Regional Studies Association, London, UK, November 2006 (with L. Tate*)

"Contextualizing Workers' Lives in the Global Supply Chain: Case Studies to and from Canada," The Transformation of Work in a Global Knowledge Economy: Towards a Conceptual Framework – First WORKS Conference, MAICH Centre, Chania, Greece, September 2006.

"Highlights of EMERGENCE Canada Research," Work Beyond Boundaries: A Policy Workshop on Telemediated Employment and its Implications for Urban Communities, UBC, Vancouver, BC, June 2006.

"Outsourcing to further Human Development: The Case of a Social Enterprise in Cambodia and Laos," Work Beyond Boundaries: An International Workshop on Telemediated Employment and its Implications for Urban Communities, UBC, Vancouver, BC, June 2006. (with J. O'Neill* and M. Petersen*)

"Work Beyond Boundaries: The Spatial and Social Dimensions of Global Sourcing," Work Beyond Boundaries: An International Workshop on Telemediated Employment and its Implications for Urban Communities, UBC, Vancouver, BC, June 2006. (with L. Tate*)

Conference Participation

"Setting Our Sites on Home: Solutions to Affordable Housing for Singles and Families." Keynote speaker at Housing Forum sponsored by Jewish Family Service Agency and Lower Mainland Network for Affordable Housing, Vancouver, June 2006.

Workshop Organizer and Facilitator, "Work Beyond Boundaries: A Policy Workshop on Telemediated Employment and its Implications for Urban Communities," UBC, Vancouver, BC, June 2006.

Workshop Organizer and Facilitator, "Work Beyond Boundaries: An International Workshop on Telemediated Employment and its Implications for Urban Communities," UBC, Vancouver, BC, June 2006.

Other Activities

Expert Participant, UBC Campus Plan Focus Group, March 2007.

Expert Participant, "Explore a Population Health Approach to Homelessness in BC," BC Housing Policy Department, Office of Housing and Construction Standards and Ministry of Health, July 2006.

Panel Discussant, "How are Women Doing in the City?" Living the Global City Series, UBC/World Urban Forum, Vancouver, March 2006.

Thomas Hutton

Invited and Other Presentations

T Hutton and T Barnes, 'Vancouver's Post-Staples Economy', presentation to International Advisory Panel, Social Dynamics of Innovation and Creativity, University of Toronto: 8 May 2006

T Hutton, 'Reshaping Vancouver's Metropolitan Core', presentation to the University Amsterdam sLIM research group, Haarlem: 9 September 2006.

T. Hutton, 'Vancouver's Knowledge Economy', presentation to the Knowledge Economy Network, London: 23 October 2006

T. Hutton, 'Inscriptions of Industrial Restructuring in the Landscapes of Telok Ayer, Singapore', presented to 'Great Asian Streets' symposium, National University of Singapore: 9 December 2006.

Conference Participation

Organized panel for conference on 'Sustainability and the Law', National Jurists Association, Vancouver, October 2006

Member organizing committee for Annual Meeting of 'Social Dynamics of Innovation and Creativity in the City-Region', to be convened in Vancouver, 2-5 May 2007

Member organizing committee for Pacific Rim Regional Science Association, to be convened in Vancouver, 5-8 May 2007

Lead organizer for National Research Cluster on 'Urban Transformation in Canada', to be convened at the University of Toronto, 16-18 May 2007.

Michael Leaf

Invited and Other Presentations

"Immigrant Integration: Policies and Practices from Vancouver, Canada," invited presentation to a seminar on International Migration and Cities, Experimental Observatory on International Migration in Urban Areas of Latin America (MIUrb/AL), University of Chile, Santiago de Chile, March 19th 2007.

"The Comparative Study of Urbanizing Villages," invited presentation, The Second International Symposium on Urban Development and Land Policy in China, Lincoln Institute of Land Policy and Peking University Shenzhen Graduate School, Shenzhen, China, October 20th 2006.

"Chengzhongcun: China's Urbanizing Villages from Multiple Perspectives," SCARP Colloquium Series, October 4th 2006.

Invited participant, WUF Roundtable: Universities and Urban Sustainability, World Urban Forum 3, Vancouver, June 21st 2006.

"Chengzhongcun: China's Urbanizing Villages from Multiple Perspectives," invited presentation to panel: "Egalitarianism Goes Awry? Who's Housing the Urban Poor?" International Workshop on Urbanization and Policy in China, Lincoln Institute of Land Policy, Cambridge, Massachusetts, May 22nd 2006.

Conference Participation

Co-organizer and Co-convener, "Public Eyes / Private Lenses: Visualizing the Chinese in Indonesia and in North America, An International Workshop," UBC Institute for Asian Research, Vancouver, March 1st-3rd, 2007.

"Sustainable Ambiguity: Urbanization and Periurbanization in Southeast Asia," Southeast Asian Geography Association 8th International Conference: "Sustainability and Southeast Asia," November 29th 2006.

Organizer and Convener, "Arts, Popular Culture and Social Change in the New Indonesia, a One-day Seminar," UBC Institute for Asian Research, Vancouver, November 24th 2006.

"Chengzhongcun: China's Urbanizing Villages from Multiple Perspectives," 47th Annual Conference of the Association of Collegiate Schools of Planning, Fort Worth, Texas, November 11th 2006.

Invited discussant, panel on Housing and Informal Settlements in Developing Countries, 47th Annual Conference of the Association of Collegiate Schools of Planning, Fort Worth, Texas, November 11th 2006.

Faculty participant, ChATSEA-ARI Doctoral Dissertation Workshop, Asian Research Institute, National University of Singapore, June 29-30 2006

Organizer and Convener, workshop/meeting of the Experimental Observatory on International Migration in Urban Areas of Latin America (MIUrb/AL), University of British Columbia, Vancouver, June 19th 2006.

Faculty participant, ChATSEA Doctoral Dissertation Workshop, Asian Institute, University of Toronto, April 23-26 2006.

"The `Third Spring' of Urban Planning in China: Resurrecting Professional Planning in the Post-Mao Era" (paper co-authored with Hou Li), presented to panel on "The Chinese City: A Critical Multidisciplinary Assessment of Recent Research," Association of Asian Studies Annual Meeting, San Francisco, California, April 8th 2006.

Timothy McDaniels

Invited and Other Presentations

International Conference on Biotechnology in Forestry, Keynote speaker on risk management, June, 2006, Vancouver

Portland Metro Board, presentation on decision making for urban land boundary expansion, November, 2006

Climate Decision making Centre, CMU, Pittsburgh, PA, May, 2006, Annual meeting, research presentation

Climate Decision making Centre, CMU, Pittsburgh, PA, March 2007, External Review Committee presentation

Society For Risk Analysis, Annual meeting, Invited Presentation. Disaster Resilience, Dec. 2006. Washington

Adaptation, Mitigation and Sustainability Conference, Environment Canada, Vancouver, "Fostering AMSD with structured decision making tools,' Speaker, Session Organizer and Session Chair, May, 2006

World Planners' Conference, World Urban Forum, Invited Speaker, Disaster Resilience and Infrastructure Interactions, May, 2006

National Water Governance Conference, Peter Wall Institute, Invited Speaker, Decision making with stakeholders for water governance, October, 2006

First Annual Benefit/cost analysis conference, University of Washington, Comparing Multiple Objective and Economic Welfare-based Approaches to BCA, May, 2006

Conference Participation

Organizer, Designer and Facilitator for major workshop regarding vulnerability of sockeye salmon to climate change, UBC, December, 2006, Included 18 participants who are among the world's leading sockeye specialists

Other Activities

Keynote Speaker, Irreducible Uncertainties in Climate Adaptation, Compass Resource Management, "Cognito" professional forum, Nov. 2006

Member, Portland Metro regional government, Member of Council of Economic Advisors

Bill Rees

Invited and Other Presentations

- "Urban Eco-Footprints and Eco-Density." Invited presentation to public meeting sponsored by the City of Vancouver 'EcoDensity Initiative,' UBC Robson Square, 22 March 2007.
- "The Fallacy of Urban Sustainability." Featured lecture, University of Toronto (Mississauga) Snider Lecture Series, 21 March 2007.
- "Ecological Footprint Analysis: Theory and Implications." Invited presentation to faculty and students of the University of Toronto (Mississauga) (sponsored by the UofT Department of Geography), 21 March 2007.
- "Getting Serious about Urban Sustainability." Invited lecture, College of Architecture and Planning, University of Utah, Salt Lake City, Utah, 12 March 2007.
- "Climate Change: Why You Should Worry." Invited presentation, panel on climate change and public policy, Park Theatre, Vancouver, BC, 1 March 2007.
- "Why Eco-Density?" Panel Presentation at official launch of City of Vancouver Eco-Density Launch, City Hall, 22 February 2006.
- "Getting Serious About Urban Sustainability." Invited Lecture, Faculty of Environmental Studies special lecture series 'Planning Sustainable Cities,' University of Calgary, Calgary, Alberta, 13 Feb 2007.
- "Climate Change through the Distortingly Variable Lens of Conventional Economics" Invited presentation, panel on climate change and public policy, Ridge Theatre, Vancouver, BC, 12 February 2007.
- "Eco-Footprint Analysis and Sustainability with Reference to Pender Island." Invited Lecture to Pender Island Conservancy Association, Pender Island, BC, 19 January 2007.
- "The Human Nature of Consumption (or mything out on sustainability)." Invited guest Lecture, University of Wisconsin (Madison County) Lecture Series on "Affluenza," 8 November 2006.
- "Cold Turkey: Can We Beat Our Energy Addiction?" Invited presentation to the Banff Forum, 'Is Canada Built to Last?' Mont Tremblant, Québec. 5-7 October 2006.
- "Iowa's Ecological Footprint: Revisiting Carrying Capacity." Invited lecture, Iowa State University Bioethics Program, Iowa State University, Ames, Iowa. 28 September 2006.
- "The Human Nature of Climate Change." Keynote address to the Vancouver City Savings Credit Union 60th Anniversary Speaker Series Inaugural Event, 'Climate Change: The Biggest Show on Earth.' Vancouver, BC. 25 September 2006.
- "Sustainable Cities: An Oxymoron?" Invited panel presentation, World Planners' Congress, Vancouver, BC. 19 June 2006.
- "Sustainability is a Collective Enterprise." Keynote presentation to 'Weaving Worlds Together,' UBC's inaugural event associated with the World Urban Forum. 18 June 2006.

Conference Participation

- "Eco-Footprint Analysis: Tracking (Un)Sustainability." Invited presentation to the federal government Policy Research Initiative 'Workshop on Demographics and the Environment,' Ottawa, Ontario, 5-6 March 2007.
- "Can Modern Humans be Sustainable?" Invited presentation to the Regional Sustainability Symposium, Ritsumeikan University, Kyoto Prefecture, Japan, 25 November 2006.
- "Global Sustainability: Rights and Responsibilities on a Finite Planet." Keynote address to the conference on 'Building Sustainable Communities,' Kelowna, BC, 22 November 2006.
- "Creating Urban Ecosystems: An Ecological Footprint Perspective" Invited presentation to the 6th Shangnai Roundtable on 'The Larger City as an Ecological System," Shanghai Institute for Advanced Studies, Shanghai, China, 5-7 December 2006.
- "Can We Teach Sustainability?" Keynote address to the annual conference of the Environmental Educators Provincial Specialist Association, 'Inspiring Sustainability in BC Schools,' Vancouver, BC. 20 October 2006.
- "Past the Tipping Point? The Coming Post-Sustainability World." Paper presented to the conference on 'Sustaining Ecological Health Through Science, Ethics and the Law' (Global Ecological Integrity Group), Samos, Greece. 4-9 July 2006.
- "Human Nature, Eco-Footprints and Environmental (In)Justice." Invited presentation to the Seminar on 'Inequality and Sustainable Consumption.' CSERGE, University of East Anglia, UK. 4-6 July 2006.
- "Urbanization, Food Production and the Vulnerability of Cities." Invited presentation to 'Growing Cities, Growing Food,' the International Development Research Centre (IDRC) workshop on urban agriculture at the World Urban Forum, Vancouver, BC. 22 June 2006.
- "Making Cities the Key to Sustainability." Invited presentation to 'One Small Step for Cities..,' a workshop on urban sustainability at the World Urban Forum (Vancouver, B.C. Canada, 20 June 2006.
- "Techno-Industrial Society: Mything Out on Sustainability." Invited presentation to the 'Planners for Tomorrow' conference (planning students' conference associated with the World Planners Congress and the World Urban Forum) Vancouver, BC. 14-16 June 2006.
- "Designing our Place in the World: Toward Sustainability with Justice." Invited presentation to the 'International Symposium on Architecture and Human Rights,' Bangkok, Thailand. 31 May 3 June 2006.
- "We Can Never Do Only One Thing (a systems approach to sustainability)." Keynote address to 'Thinking Systems: Environmental Grant-Making in a Complex World,' Canadian Environmental Grantmakers' Network annual conference, Gimli, Manitoba. 15-17 May 2006.
- "When the Well's Dry, We Know the Worth of Water" (with a tip of the hat to Benjamin Franklin). Keynote presentation to BC Water and Waste Association 2006 Annual Conference, Whistler, BC. 29-31 April 2006

Leonie Sandercock

Invited and Other Presentations

Sustainability through Inclusivity', President's Installation Symposium, Chan Centre, UBC, Sept 29th, 2006

'Constructing Citizenship through Community Development', Keynote, International Federation of Housing and Planning conference, Oslo, Sept 21st, 2006

'Multimedia and Planning', Department of Urban Studies, MIT, 13th Nov. 2006.

'Integration policies for immigrants: the Canadian experience', High Commission for Immigration and Ethnic Minorities, Lisbon, 1st Oct, 2006.

'Planners for Tomorrow', Keynote opening panel, UBC, Vancouver, 14th June.

'Designing for Diversity: the Satanic Verses as Design Manifesto', Keynote, Canadian Society of Landscape Architects, Vancouver, 15th June.

Screening of 'Where Strangers become Neighbours', NY International Independent Film and Video Festival, NY, May 5th

Conference Participation

'Multimedia and Planning', American Collegiate Schools of Planning Conference, Fort Worth, Texas, Nov 8-12th 2006.

'Where Strangers become Neighbours: constructing citizenship through community development', 11th International Metropolis Conference, Lisbon, Oct. 2-6th.

'Where strangers become Neighbours: the power of story in planning practice', World Planning Congress, Vancouver, June 18th.

'Where Strangers become Neighbours: the integration of immigrants in Vancouver', Narrative Matters Conference, Acadia University, Wolfville, Nova Scotia, May 26th

Other Activities

Co-organiser of 3rd Biennial PhD International Jamboree, UBC, June 2007

Appendix F: Faculty-University Services

LEONORA ANGELES

Membership on Committees

- Chair, Women, Gender and Development Committee, Faculty of Arts, 2005-2007
- Member, Steering Committee, New Public Consortia for Metropolitan Governance in Brazil, April 2006-March 2007.
- Member, Search Committee, Director of the Centre for Women's and Gender Studies, March 2007
- Member, Women's Studies Coordinating Committee, 2006-2007
- Member, SCARP-CHS Management Committee, 2006-2007
- Member, Centre for Southeast Asian Research Mgt Committee, 2006-2007
- Member, Women's Studies Peer Evaluation of Teaching Committee, 2006-2007
- Member, SCARP MA Admissions Committee

Other Services

- Faculty Research Associate, Center for Human Settlements
- Faculty Research Associate, Center for Women's and Gender Studies
- Faculty Research Associate, Center for Southeast Asian Research, Institute for Asian Research
- Faculty Associate, Peter Wall Institute for Advanced Studies

STEPHANIE CHANG

Membership on Committees

Master's admissions committee, SCARP

Other Services

Faculty coordinator for computer labs, SCARP

ANTHONY H. J. DORCEY

Offices Held

 Director, School of Community and Regional Planning; Acting Chair, Centre for Human Settlements until June 30, 2006

Membership on Committees

- Member, UBC Planning and Properties President's Advisory Committee
- Member, WUF-UBC Overview Committee
- Member, Organizing Committee for SCARP All-Time Alumni Reunion June 2006

Other Services

• Led development of UBC Proposal for a WUF Legacy: Graduate Program in Learning for Urban Sustainability (GPLUS)

LARRY FRANK

Other services

- Manage, meet with, and work with Bombardier Foundation and Bombardier Corporation on a regular basis
- Representative on Campus Planning Committee
- Developing a Joint Degree Program with Environmental and Occupational Health
- Search Committee Member for Urban Designer Position
- Masters Admissions Committee Member -- for admissions to masters planning program
- Reviewed first round of IRES strategic plan and attend regularly scheduled meetings and committed to funding and advising IRES students for coming year.
- Reviewed IRES student applicants for coming year
- Assisted Tim McDaniels with Masters Student Thesis / Project Development

MARGO FRYER

Membership on Committees

Member of Joint Council, Institute for the Scholarship of Teaching and Learning, UBC

Other Services

• As part of the development of the UBC-CLI, I am working closely with staff from UBC Human Resources to develop a leadership program for staff and alumni that builds both theoretical knowledge about leadership and concrete leadership skills by training and supporting staff and alumni to act as leaders of groups of undergraduate students doing CSL projects. This year, 18 UBC staff members from across campus and one alumnus took part in a four-day workshop series and successfully led UBC-CLI projects in February. This leadership program is closely linked to UBC's People Plan and is intended to contribute to the effort to institutionalize the Trek 2010 vision. This program builds on pre-existing Learning Exchange initiatives that engage staff as leaders of Reading Week projects in Vancouver schools and bring UBC staff volunteers to community settings where they do projects such as helping an inner city elementary school host a Christmas dinner. Staff are given release time for their participation in these programs.

PENELOPE GURSTEIN

Offices Held

- 2007 Chair, SCARP Urban Development Planning Admissions Committee, 2nd Round
- 2007 Chair, SCARP Urban Design and Physical Planning Admissions Committee

- 2006-07 Chair, SCARP Faculty Position in Urban Design Search Committee
- 2006 SCARP Master's Program Graduate Advisor
- 2006 Chair, Doctoral Oral Examination, David Patient, Business Administration, UBC Sauder School of Business, July

Membership on Committees

- 2007 Member, SCARP Secretary F Search Committee
- 2006-08 Member, UBC Centennial Celebrations Committee
- 2006 Member, Fine Arts Librarian Search Committee
- 2005-07 Member, FOGS, UBC Merit Review Committee
- 2005-07 Member, University UGF/SSHRC Social Sciences Adjudication Committee

Other Services

- 1998- __ Faculty Associate, Centre for Research in Women's Studies and Gender Relations, UBC
- 2003- Faculty Affiliate, The Human Early Learning Partnership (HELP), UBC

THOMAS HUTTON

Offices Held

Chair, PhD Committee, School of Community & Regional Planning

Membership on Committees

• Member, UBC Urban Studies Committee

MICHAEL LEAF

Offices Held

• Director, Centre for Southeast Asia Research, UBC Institute for Asian Research

Membership on Committees

- Member, Institute of Asian Research Council
- Member, Admissions Committee, School of Community and Regional Planning

TIMOTHY MCDANIELS

Offices Held

- Director, Institute for Resources, Environment and Sustainability (April 1, 2006 to Oct 15, 2006)
- Associate Director, IRES (Oct 15, 2006 to March 31, 2007)
- Chair of Master's Program, SCARP (Jan 1, 2007 to present)
- Associate Director, SCARP (Jan 1, 2007 to present)
- Principal, College of Interdisciplinary Studies, Acting (March 2007)
- Senator, UBC Senate, representing CFIS, (February 1, 2007 to present)

Membership on Committees

- Search Committee, Head of Sociology, Faculty of Arts
- Executive Committee, BRIDGE Program, CfIS
- Admissions Committee chair, SCARP
- Admissions Committee, BRIDGE
- Member, management committee and other committees, IRES and SCARP

Other Services

University Examiner, PhD, Craig Nitschke, Foresty

• University Examiner, PhD, Sanjay De Sousa, Engineering

WILLIAM REES

Membership on Committees

- UBC Senior Appointments Committee, 2002-2006
- College for Interdisciplinary Studies Promotions and Tenure Committee, 2007-

Other Services

- Chair, SCARP Environment and Resources Planning Admissions Sub-Committee
- Chair of variable number of PhD Oral defenses each year (FoGS)

LEONIE SANDERCOCK

Offices Held

Director, School of Community and Regional Planning Since July 1, 2006

Membership on Committees

- FoGS APT Committee
- FoGS Professional Development Committee
- Graduate Council
- Search Committee, Ivan Head Chair, Liu Institute for Global Issues

Appendix G: Faculty Research Grants

Leonora Angeles

Granting Agency	Subject	Total \$ / Total 03-04	Principal Investigator	Co- Investigators
UBC-TAG	"The Scholarship of International Service Learning": Individual Project for the Faculty Certificate Program in Teaching and Learning in Higher Education	\$2,000	Leonora Angeles	
UBC Hampton	(Trans)Nationalism and (State) Feminism	\$45,000	Leonora Angeles	
Asia-Pacific International Studies Association and Swedish International Development Agency	Gender and Disaster Preparedness In Southeast Asia: An Analytical and Planning Framework	\$2,000	Leonora Angeles	

Stephanie Chang

Granting	Cubicat	Total \$ /	Principal	Co-
Agency	Subject	Total 03-04	Investigator	Investigators
NSF (US)	Mitigation of extreme event risks: the case of electric power	total grant US\$428,000, UBC subaward US\$210,000 / Year 3 UBC subaward \$74,000 (no-cost extension)	D. Reed, U. Washington (S.Chang at time of award, before moving to UBC)	S.E. Chang, T. McDaniels
MCEER (US)	Direct losses, social impacts, and community resilience – Los Angeles lifelines study	US\$59,000 (Year 9&10)	S.E. Chang	
MCEER (US)	Comprehensive community recovery modeling	US\$69,000 (Year 9&10)	S.E. Chang	
NSERC	Evaluation and Comparison of Risk and Performance Reliability for Infrastructure under Multiple Hazards	C\$305,500 / Year 1 \$98,500	T. Haukaas	K. Elwood, S. Chang, R. Foschi
INFC	Analyzing Infrastructures for Disaster-Resilient Communities	C\$231,100 / Year 1 \$156,000	T. McDaniels	S. Chang

Tony Dorcey

Granting Agency	Subject	Total \$ / Total 05-07	Principal Investigator	Co- Investigators
Western	Planners for Tomorrow (1)	\$21, 600	Dorcey	
Diversification				
Western				
Diversification	Planners for Tomorrow (2)	\$135,000	Dorcey	
PIBC	Planners for Tomorrow (3)	\$10,000	Dorcey	
CIP	Planners for Tomorrow (4)	\$5,000	Dorcey	
ACUPP	Planners for Tomorrow (5)	\$5,000	Dorcey	
BC Real	Additions to SCARP	\$10,000 per	Dorcey	
Estate	Endowment Fund	year for 6		
Foundation		years		

Larry Frank

Granting		Total \$ /	Principal	Co-
Agency	Subject	Total 04-05	Investigator	Investigators
BC Parks and Recreation Association	Travel Patterns and Urban Form in the Vancouver Region	\$78,000	Lawrence Frank	
BC Ministry of Health	Case Studies of Health Intervention in Built Environment Decision Making	\$15,000	Lawrence Frank	
CFI	Active Transportation Lab	\$100,000	Lawrence Frank	
Vancouver Foundation	Physical Activity and Health Impacts of Urban Form	\$40,000	Lawrence Frank	
Canada Institute for Health Research	Measuring walkability in the Vancouver Region	\$65,000	Michael Brauer	Lawrence Frank
Canada Mortgage and Housing Corporation	Travel and walkability patterns of the Fused Grid	\$25,000	Lawrence Frank	
Provincial Health Services Authority	Summary of Key Policy Messages on Health and the Built Environment	\$35,000	Lawrence Frank	Kim Raine
CIHR	Youth Travel Patterns to School	\$15,000	Lawrence Frank	Heather McKay
BC Ministry of Health	Describing Walkability, Health, and Environmental Relationships	\$180,000	Lawrence Frank	
Heart and Stroke Foundation		\$600,000	Lawrence Frank	Kim Raine
Heart and Stroke Foundation		\$580,000	Roy Cameron	Lawrence Frank
Heart and Stroke Foundation		\$600,000	John Spence	Lawrence Frank

Margo Fryer

Granting Agency	Subject	Total \$ / Total 03-04	Principal Investigator	Co- Investigators
SSHRC CURA	Universities and Public Schools: Partners in Building Civil Society		Margo Fryer, Kim Schonert- Reichl (Education)	In process
CFIS	Universities and Public Schools: Partners in Building Civil Society	\$2,000 (to develop LOI)	Margo Fryer	
McConnell Family Foundation	UBC-Community Learning Initiative	\$1,000,000 (for implementatio n and research)	Margo Fryer	

Penelope Gurstein

Granting	Subject	Total \$ / Total 06-07	Principal Investigator	Co- Investigators
SSHRC Strategic Clusters	A Canadian Housing Research Cluster (CHRC) – Building Housing Research Capacity Through Connections and Infrastructure	\$2,100,00	Forchuk	Gurstein et al
UBC TLEF	Multimedia and Planning Learning Program	\$ 127,960	Sandercock	Gurstein
SSHRC MCRI	Work and Restructuring Across Place, Time and Space	\$4,000,00	Pupo	Gurstein et al
SSHRC MCRI	Work and Restructuring Across Place, Time and Space – Proposal Development	\$20,000/ \$20,000	Pupo	Gurstein et al
SSHRC CURA	Implications of Government Outsourcing on Workers – Study Part of Economic Security Project	\$36,000/ \$36,000	Gurstein	
HSS Travel Grant	Paper presented for First International WORKS Conference	\$1,000/ \$1,000	Gurstein	
SSHRC INE	Multimedia as an Avenue to Challenge the Myths of Outsourcing	\$50,000/ \$50,000	Gurstein	Johnson
EU's 6th Frame- work	WORKS (Work Organisation and Restructuring in the Knowledge Society)	Funding for 3 Intern'al. Confs.	Flecker, Ramioul, Huws	Gurstein (Partner)
SSHRC INE	Canadian EMERGENCE: A Study of Employment Relocation in the Global Economy	\$250,000/ \$50,000	Gurstein	Buchanan, Huws, Johnson

SSHRC MCRI	Government responses to poverty & income inequality and their effects on children & families - Study part of the CHILD Project	\$350,000/ \$64,400	Pulkingham	Gurstein. Goldberg
SSHRC MCRI	The CHILD Project: Consortium for Health, Intervention, Learning and Development	\$4,000,000 \$496,158	Goelman	Gurstein et al

Thomas Hutton

Granting Agency	Subject	Total \$ / Total 06-07	Principal Investigator	Co- Investigators
SSHRC	National Research Cluster on Urban Transformation	\$30,000	T Hutton	L Bourne
SSHRC	Multilevel Governance in Canada	\$14,000	R. Young	T Hutton et al
SSHRC	Social Dynamics of Creativity and Innovation in the City-Region	\$20,000	M. Gertler/ D. Wolfe	T Hutton, T. Barnes et al

Michael Leaf

Granting Agency	Subject	Total \$ / Total 03-04	Principal Investigator	Co- Investigators
	•			mirootigatoro
SSHRC,	Informality and Governance in	\$31,000 /	Leaf	
Standard	Periurban Southeast Asia	year for 3		
Grant		years		
Italian	International Migration in Urban	\$10,000 /	Marcello Balbo,	Leaf, et al.
Ministry of	Latin America	year for 3	U. of Venice	
Education		years		
SSHRC,	Challenges of the Agrarian	\$500,000 /	Rodolphe	Leaf, et al.
MCRI	Transition in Southeast Asia	year for 5	DeKoninck,	
		years	University of	
			Montreal	

Timothy McDaniels

Granting Agency	Subject	Total \$ / Total 06-07	Principal Investigator	Co- Investigators
US NSF (U of W sub- grant)	Infrastructure Failure interactions	\$450 K/ \$80 K	Chang, McDaniels	Reed
US NSF (CMU sub grant)	Irreducible Uncertainties in Climate Decisionmaking (CDMC)	\$3.5 Million/ \$100 K	Morgan	McDaniels, Dowlatabadi
Infrastructur e Canada	Regional Disaster Resilience (KOA program)	\$250 K/ \$125 K	McDaniels	Chang
SSHRC	APDR (IAR) MCRI	\$3 million/ 30 K	Potter	McDaniels and 10 others

SFM	Pine Beetle management and the future of Quesnel	\$240 K	McDaniels	Innes
Infrastructur e Canada	Infrastructure failures and regional response	\$250 K	McDaniels	Chang

William Rees

Granting Agency	Subject	Total \$ /	Principal Investigator	Co- Investigators
SSHRC	Getting Serious About Urban Sustainability	\$182,800	Rees, W.E.	na
SSHRC	Global Change, Pop. Health and Eco-Justice	\$135,000 (04-07)	Rees, W.E.	Soskolne, C Westra, L
UBC Hampton (SSH)	Is Humanity Fatally Successful?	\$38,000 (04-06)	Rees, W.E.	na

Leonie Sandercock

Granting Agency	Subject	Total \$ / Total 03-04	Principal Investigator	Co- Investigators
CFI	Multimedia and Planning	\$120,000	Sandercock	
SSHRC	Storytelling and Planning	\$51,000	Sandercock	
SSHRC/ RIIM Metropolis	Constructing Citizenship through Community Development	\$15,000	Sandercock	Paula Carr
Vancouver Foundation	Racism and Community Change	\$29,000	Sandercock	

Appendix H: Honourary and Adjunct Appointments

Larry Beasley, Distinguished Practice Professor

Larry is Director of Central Area Planning and Co-Director of Planning for the City of Vancouver. He is Chair of the Development Permit Board, has sat on the Urban Design Panel, and is the City Project Manager for the Trade and Convention Centre Expansion Review Program. With 22 years of civic service, Mr. Beasley has been the City's Senior Area Planner and was director of the Vancouver Legacies Program in 1986, raising \$3.5 million from the private sector for civic projects. He has advised Ottawa's National Capital Commission, Toronto's Royal Commission on the Harbourfront, the City of Auckland, New Zealand, the cities of Xi'an and Tianjin in China, and various Canadian and U.S. cities. He helped found the Forum for Planning Action and the Little Mountain Neighbourhood House, and is on the Board of Vancouver International Film Festival. He teaches *Post-Occupancy Evaluation* (Plan 548I) and *Practical Practice: City Planning as a Craft* (PLAN 548P).

Pat Carney, Adjunct Professor

Senator Carney had a career in journalism and economic consulting before entering politics. She is a former federal M.P. and Cabinet Minister (1980-1988) and President of the Treasury Board. She was appointed to the Senate of Canada in 1990. She received the UBC Alumni Award for Distinguished Service for 1989. In May 1990 Senator Carney received and Honourary Doctor of Laws degree (LLD) from UBC. She received a second Honourary Doctor of Laws degree from the British Columbia Open University in March 1991.

Joyce Drohan, Adjunct Professor

Joyce Drohan is an architect and urbanist with extensive experience in the design of public sector projects and sustainable communities. Most of her projects have begun with a master plan from which designs for specific building projects have been developed. This has given her a unique perspective, bringing to the envisioning of innovative communities the specific realities of building design and delivery. Recently, Joyce has been a key member of the design teams for Vancouver's flagship sustainable communities – South East False Creek (including the 2010 Olympic Village) and East Fraserlands. She led the work on the Official Development Plans for both of these complete communities of about 14,000 people. She teaches *Introductory Urban Design Studio: Urban Repair Initiatives in Vancouver* (Plan 587B).

• Frank Ducote, Adjunct Professor

Frank teaches *Introductory to Physical and Land Use Planning* (Plan 587A) and *Site Planning Design Studio* (Plan 587D).

Nathan Edelson, Adjunct Professor

Nathan Edelson is a Senior Planner with the Vancouver Planning Department. Since 1994, his work has focussed on the Downtown Eastside – including Chinatown, Gastown, Strathcona and Victory Square since the mid 1990's. Prior to that he was the area planner for Downtown South and Collingwood and also worked on the Central Area Plan, secondary suites and liquor licensing policy. He was the founding Executive Director of Little Mountain Neighbourhood House before joining the City in 1983. Through this work, he has addressed a wide range of issues related to land use zoning and development, housing, economic development, heritage conservation, public realm improvements and health and social services through a lens of community development. He holds a B.A. in Geography from Penn State University and an M.A. in Regional Science from the University of Pennsylvania. He teaches *Cross-Cultural Planning* (Plan 548E).

Jonathan Frantz, Adjunct Professor Jon teaches Multimedia and Planning (Plan 548R).

John Friedmann, Honorary Professor

John Friedmann has been appointed an Honorary Professor in the School and continues as Professor Emeritus of Planning at UCLA. He was founding professor of UCLA's Program for Urban Planning in the Graduate School of Architecture and Planning, and served as its head for 14 years. He is currently involved in research on urbanization processes with special reference to China. His most recent publications include Empowerment: A Theory of Alternative Development (1983), Cities for Citizens: Planning and the Rise of Civil Society (with Mike Douglass), and The Prospect of Cities (2002). Friedmann is married to Leonie Sandercock, Professor of Urban Planning and Social Policy who joined the SCARP faculty in July 2001. He teaches *Advanced Planning Theory* (PLAN 602), and *PhD Colloquium* (PLAN 603).

Julia Gardner, Adjunct Professor

Julia is principal owner of Dovetail Consulting. Her areas of specialization include public participation, sustainable development, strategic planning, community-based volunteer stewardship, collaborative processes, program evaluation and policy analysis.

Michael Gordon, Adjunct Professor

Michael is Senior Central Area Planner for the City of Vancouver overseeing planning in the downtown peninsula. He is also serving on the Council for the Planning Institute of British Columbia. Michael teaches *Housing Policy* (PLAN 583).

• Wayne Greene, Adjunct Professor

Wayne is the Director of the Disaster Preparedness Resources Centre at the Centre for Human Settlements as well as the Director of the Department of Health, Safety and Environment at UBC. He has a PhD in nuclear physics from the University of Iowa and since 1974 has had an active professional interest in health protection and environmental hazards monitoring.

• Kari Huhtala, Adjunt Professor

Kari Huhtala is a planning consultant with considerable experience in social, land use, community, environmental, agricultural, and arts and cultural planning projects. He has worked for more than 25 years as a policy, social and development planner with the City of Richmond, City of Vancouver, the Corporation of Delta, and as a planning consultant on municipal land use policies in B.C. Kari has worked to ensure that the interests of the public are the foundation in planning our communities and that humanizing our urban and community environment are a priority. He teaches *Social Planning Policy* (PLAN 588).

• Norma-Jean McLaren, Adjunt Professor

Norma-Jean McLaren is a consultant, trainer and facilitator working in the area of diversity, community development and organizational change since 1988. She holds a B.A. in Child Care Counseling and a M.A. in Education (Multiculturalism in Education). In 1992 she established her own consulting company and in that capacity has worked in training, consultation and facilitation in a broad range of settings including colleges, hospitals, universities, police departments, airport security, resource corporations, federal and provincial departments and crown corporations, non-profit agencies and in communities across Canada. She teaches *Cross-Cultural Planning* (Plan 548E).

■ Jon O'Riordan, Adjunt Professor

Jon O'Riordan is a former Deputy Minister of the Ministry of Sustainable Resource Management in the British Columbia Provincial Government. He has completed 35 years in the public service, mostly with the Provincial Government in environmental management and land and resource planning. In his most recent position in Sustainable Resource Management he was responsible for completing six regional land and resource management plans. He also led the development of Land Information BC where all the provincial data and information on legal title and resource

values on Crown and private lands are stored. This will be the first integrated information base in the province and when completed in 2007 will be a leading edge example of an integrated georeferenced data base for any provincial jurisdiction in Canada. He teaches *Natural Resources Planning & Governance* (PLAN 548F).

• Freda Pegani, Adjunct Professor

Since 1998, Freda Pegani has been the Director and founder of the Campus Sustainability office at the University of British Columbia. She is responsible for implementing the Sustainable Development Policy and reporting annually to the Board of Governers on progress towards sustainability.

■ Gordon Price, Adjunct Professor

Gordon Price recently finished his sixth term as a City Councillor in Vancouver, BC. He also served on the Board of the Greater Vancouver Regional District and was appointed to the first board of the Greater Vancouver Transportation Authority (TransLink). Mr Price is also a regular lecturer on transportation and land use for the City of Portland, Oregon and Portland State University. In addition, he has written extensive essays on Vancouver and transportation issues and has been published in numerous journals. He recently won the Plan Canada Award for Article of the Year. Mr Price also writes a monthly column for Business in Vancouver on civic issues, and sits on the Board of Northwest Environment Watch and the International Center for Sustainable Citiies. He teaches *The Deceptive City: Vancouver and Its Times* (Plan 501).

Paul Rosenau, Adjunct Professor

As principal of EKISTICS, Paul heads an energetic team of design professionals including architects, landscape architects, planners and urban designers. He has been involved in town planning consulting since 1987. Paul has moved to the forefront of town planning practice with a vision of 'humanizing the suburbs.' Through EKISTICS, he is spearheading a rethinking of standard land development models and their underlying assumptions. Having an intuitive design sensibility, Paul is striving to reform contemporary designs and planning theory based on the need to reestablish a sense of place in neighbourhoods and to build on what is locally unique and endearing.

• Eric Vance, Adjunct Professor

Eric Vance has over 20 years of experience as a professional planner, economist and management consultant, specializing in community and regional planning, economic development, socio-economic impact assessments, organization and policy, strategic and business planning, and market analysis. Eric is also an adjunct professor in the graduate School of Community and Regional Planning at the University of British Columbia, where he teaches *Economic and Other Quantitative Analysis Techniques for Planning* (Plan 513).

Jay Wollenberg, Adjunct Professor

Jay is President of Coriolis Consulting Corp. With over 20 years of practice as a professional planner and real estate analyst, he has been responsible for a wide array of market analysis (for retail, service, residential, office, and industrial uses), financial analysis, land use planning, community planning and other projects. He has advised development companies, investors, businesses and all levels of government. Jay teaches *Urban Development Market and Financial Analysis* (PLAN 561).

■ Raymond Young, Adjunct Professor

Ray is a Partner in the Vancouver law firm of Lidstone, Young, Anderson. His teaching experience includes courses at UBC in municipal law, and land use and planning law. He teaches *The Legal Context of Planning* (PLAN 506)—basic concepts in administrative law, municipal law, and managing development in the municipal context.

Visitors

John Abbott, Visitor (SCARP)
Giovanni Attili, Post Doctoral Research Fellow (SCARP)
Megan Hall, Fulbright Scholar (SCARP)
Dr. Nobuoto Nojima, Visiting Associate Professor (CHS)
Peter Spearritt, Visiting Professor (SCARP)

Appendix I: Distinctions, Honours and Awards

John Friedmann

Honoured by being chosen as the first UN Habitat Lecture award winner, and delivered his Lecture at WUF. Professor Leonie Sandercock delivered the annual UBC/Laurier Lecture on Multiculturalism, which was broadcast on CBC Radio.

William Rees

Elected to the Royal Society of Canada, 2006.

Leonie Sandercock

Awarded first prize in the BMW Group Award for Intercultural Learning, for her theoretical work on cosmopolitan urbanism and her practical collaboration with the Collingwood Neighbourhood House in Vancouver. Her documentary (jointly with Dr. Giovanni Attili) about the integration of immigrants in Vancouver through the Neighbourhood House, received Special mention at the International Federation of Housing and Planning film competition in Geneva in Sept 2006.